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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
  There will be no significant change in the weather for Saturday. 
 Winds will be 5-10 knots from the east.  High 90.  Low will be 
around 69. 
 
CONGRATULATORY MESSAGE FROM GEN. WESTMORELAND 
  Results of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa contact two miles west of 
Tam Ky on February 27 indicate professional action by 1/1 Armored 
Cavalry and supporting units.  Congratulations to all. 
 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – Americal Division forces accounted for 
49 enemy killed and 29 soldiers wounded and med-evaced. 
   In contacts in the western portion of Americal’s 196th area of 
operations, brigade elements killed 31 enemy and detained nine 
suspects in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa. 
   A reconnaissance platoon called for artillery, killing nine 
NVA. 
   A company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry led by CPT Dennis 
Leach (Fairmont, Minn), killed five VC evading.  Another 3rd 
Battalion, 21st Infantry company led by CPT Cecil H. Oxford 
(Corpus Christi, Texas), killed eight VC. 
   An Americal Long Range Reconnaissance Patrol killed two VC and 
captured one SKS rifle and one AK-47 rifle. 
   A 2nd Battalion 31st (typo: should be 1st not 31st Infantry 

company, commanded by CPT Jose R. Feliciano (Baltimore, Md), found 
and destroyed a cave and evacuated some cooking utensils.  They 
also found 300 pounds of rice and 200 small bottles of medicine 
with syringes, which were evacuated to “Charger Hill.” Another 
company of the battalion found five NVA bodies.  A MEDCAP unit of 
the battalion treated 200 Vietnamese yesterday. 
   A company of the 2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry killed two VC. 
   In air activity yesterday, ten tactical air strikes were flown 
support of the brigade resulting in two fortified structures 
destroyed. 
   “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry while  
(Cont’d Page 2 Column 1) 
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flying in support of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported 
killing three VC in three separate contacts in Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa.  The three contacts occurred four miles northeast 
of Thang Binh, four miles southeast of Thang Binh and five miles 
southeast of Thang Binh. 
   No significant contact was reported by the Americal’s 3rd 
Brigade, 4th Infantry in their area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa. 
   An early morning combat assault by a company of the 3rd 
Battalion, 1st Infantry resulted in ten kills and three suspects 
detained.  Other units of Americal’s 11tgh Brigade, added three 
enemy soldiers killed an detained three additional suspects in 
action in Operation Muscatine and the Duc Pho areas. 
   An “Always First” company led by CPT Joe Rhinehart (Canton, 

N.C.) also found ten new bunkers with log fortifications overhead 
while sweeping an area ten miles northwest of Duc Pho.  Two men 
who appeared to be guarding the structures were apprehended by the 
platoon led by 1LT Kenneth Aller (Wachung, N.J.), Engineers were 
called in to destroy the bunker. Another company of the battalion, 
commanded by CPT Robert Dickson (Decatur, Ga), killed one evading 
Viet Cong 12 miles northwest of Duc Pho. 
   Companies of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry in Operation 
Muscatine killed one evading VC and detained three suspects.  A 
medical team from the 3rd Infantry led by CPT David E. Shanks 
(Saskatoon, Sask), treated 241 Vietnamese patients in a village 
eight miles northwest of Quang Ngai. 
   The security platoon led by 1LT A.C. Maxon (Wichita, Kan), from 
the (Cont’d Page 3 Column 2) 
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1st Battalion, 20th Infantry killed one VC and found an M-26 hand 
grenade a half mile north of Say Huynh. 
   Two Viet Cong were reported killed by Americal’s 198th Brigade 
and three suspects were detained in action near Chu Lai. 
   The command and control helicopter of the 1st Battalion, 46th 
Infantry killed two VC four miles west of here.  Later, in the day 
Warrant Officer Don Kenton (Dover, Del), attached to the brigade’s 
aviation section, spotted three men in the field south of here.  
When Kenton brought his OH-23 helicopter down for a closer look 
the three men fled.  Mr. Kenton chased them into the arms of a 
company of the 1st Battalion, 52nd Infantry who were on a search 
and clear mission in the area. 
   The Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion, flew 675 sorties, 

carried 216 combat troops and hauled 260 tons of cargo in support 
of division units yesterday. 
   Americal’s Province Emergency Coordinating Committee delivered 
30 cubic yards of sand and 40 bags of cement to Khoung Nhon 
Refugee Hamlet, Ly Tin District.  Hamlet residents began 
construction on a new school which was destroyed by the Viet Cong. 
 Twenty bags of cement, 30 board feet of lumber were given to the 
residents of Ly Tin District to repair the damage caused by the 
VC.  A total of 300 pounds of food and 55 pounds of clothing was 
provided to the residents of Khoung My Hamlet.  Seven hundred and 
fifty pounds of rice was turned over to GVN officials in Quang Nam 
Province to distribute to needy families. 
   Reconstruction has began on the Phu Houng Hamlet school in Que 
Son District.  Americal forces provided 12,000 board feet of 

lumber to rebuild the school which was destroyed by the Viet Cong. 
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Datelines -(AP)- 
   SAIGON -- Three 100-foot Communist trawlers loaded with 
explosives and weapons for the Viet Cong were sunk yesterday and a 

fourth was chased back into international waters. 
 
    - - - - - - - - - - - -  
   SAIGON - - U.S. planes bombed the nerve center of North 
Vietnam's anti-aircraft Defense system in the Hanoi area and 
attacked the main railroad terminal at Haiphong for the third time 
this week, military spokesmen said yesterday. 
 
    - - - - - - - - - - - -  
   NEW DELHI--India yesterday served formal warning it will not 
accept Indians holding British passports who have to leave Kenya 
because of the country's transaction policy favoring employment 
for Africans. 
    - - - - - - - - - - - -  

    STANFORD, Calif., -- 
Dr. Barnard of South Africa and Dr. Shumway of Stanford 
University, two heart transplant pioneers, renewed acquaintance 
Wednesday in an operating room. 
    - - - - - - - - - - - -  
   SAIGON - The U.S. military command fleet of the North 
Vietnamese may attempt to use bombers in support of their impend- 
(Cont'd Page 2 Column 2) 
Dateline (Cont'd) 
ing offensive along the Demilitarized Zone, it was learned 
Thursday. 
    - - - - - - - - - - - -  
   MICHIGAN--Governor George Romney has dropped out of the race 
for the Republican Presidential nomination. 
   He explained his abrupt termination of his candidacy by saying 

he was bowing out in favor of someone with a better chance of 
winning...but he wouldn't say who that someone was. 
    - - - - - - - - - - - - 
   KOREA--South Korea's President Chung Hee Park says the first of 
two-and-one-half million weapons will be distributed Friday.  It's 
part of Park's plan to meet increased threats of aggression from 
North Korea. 
       ********************** 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  



 

   Salute To McNamara 
   WASHINGTON -- At noon Friday, three Air Force F11A [sic] 
fighter-bombers roared over the Pentagon in a farewell salute to 
Defense Secretary Robert S. McNamara, who is leaving office after 
seven years. 
 
   Quietly They Paid 
   PARIS (UPI) -- France has quietly paid the United States 13 
million dollars for immovable goods left behind by withdrawing 
American troops in a gesture termed by U.S. sources as "very 
generous". 
   American officials said that the payment amounted to 28 per 
cent of the 51.5 million dollar value of the material U.S. troops 
could not take along when they were ordered out of France by 

President De Gaulle in 1966. 



 

                   Americal (Miracle) DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO)  --- In the ground war Americal Division 
forces reported killing 34 enemy in action throughout southern I 
Corps yesterday.  Division units suffered one soldier killed and 
five wounded and evacuated for treatment. 
   The combined efforts of an Americal 11th Brigade company, 
gunships from the 174 Aviation Company and Navy and Coast Guard 
boats were instrumental in the sinking of an enemy trawler 
yesterday morning.  The NVA craft, estimated by a MACV ordinance 
officer to be carrying over 3,000 enemy weapons, was taken under 
fire four miles southeast of Duc Pho. 
   Early yesterday morning, a 100 foot NVA trawler was blown up by 
its crew 50 meters off shore and spew its cargo on the beach.  The 

ship was attempting to dock when Navy and Coast Guard crafts, 
helicopter gunships, and brigade armored personnel carriers (APCs) 
took the craft under fire. 
   The men from a company of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry of 
Americal's 11th Brigade sorted the enemy weapons like rail clerks. 
 The twisted rifle barrels, trigger groups, machine guns, mortar 
rounds, grenades, medicine and rations were stacked in separate 
piles on the beach.  The total number of Chicom weapons was set at 
747 individual and 16 crew-served. 
   Six under-water demolition teams found other equipment in the 
South China Sea which was never recovered.  The largest was a 35 
foot piece of steel from the hull. 
   The stacks on the beach numbered 701 K-44s, 46 sub-machine 
guns, one (Cont'd Page 2 Column 2) 
Americal News (Continued) 
   heavy machine gun, one 12.7 anti-aircraft weapon, 170 rifle 
grenades, 52 82mm mortar rounds, 27 hand grenades and six 75mm 
howitzer rounds. 
   Navy LT Charles Crigler (Starkville, Miss), an intelligence 
officer from Chu Lai, believed the trawler was lost and meant to 
dock northeast of Quang Ngai.  Swift boats had been following the 
trawler and the two others like it for 12 hours.  The ships had 
been under air surveillance for two days.  "We think one trawler 
met a similar fate in II Corps, but the other did not come across 
the 12 mile limit," said LT Crigler. 
   CPT Sario Carvalho (Ewa Beach, Ha.) "Jungle Warriors" company 
was alerted to move to the beach.  "As we left LZ Carantan we 
heard the explosion," said CPT Caravalho.  "Flare ships, swift 
boats, gunships, and APCs were firing on the trawler when we moved 

out.  We picked up 139 suspects on either side of the trawler's 
docking position," said the Infantry Commander. 
   When the company reached the beach they sealed off the area and 
began picking up the pieces.  At noon yesterday, U.S. and Popular 
Forces soldiers were still hauling the broken weapons to the beach 
command post.  The serial numbers were recorded and the chunks 
were thrown into the pile. 



   The 11th Brigade's commander, General Andy Lipscomb (Bessemer, 

Ala) commented on the incident.  "It may have been just lucky that 
the trawler happened to come toward shore in our area of 
responsibility However, the fact remains that the response of the 
Navy, Coast Guard, a company of the brigade's 1st Battalion, 20th 
Infantry and gunships of the 174th Aviation Company was rapid and 
effective.  As a result of this immediate reaction and cooperation 
among services, I feel that the destruction of such a large amount 
of Communist weaponry has hurt the enemy as much if not more than 
the annihilation of one of his divisions." 
    (Cont'd Page 3 Column 1) 
Page 3 AMERICAL NEWS SHEET Vol. 1 No. 317  March 2, 1968 
-----AMERICAL (Continued From Page 2) --------- 
   Units of the Americal's 196th Brigade accounted for 13 enemy 
killed and one weapon captured in their area of Operation 

Wheeler/Wallowa. 
   The 3rd Battalion, 82nd Artillery was called for fire support 
for the infantry company, and the resulting fire killed two Viet 
Cong.  A company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry found three VC 
killed by small arms fire and a 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry unit 
killed one VC and captured his AK-47 rifle.  A reconnaissance 
patrol observed six NVA and killed two. 
   "C" Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Air Cavalry flying in support of 
the "Chargers" killed five VC yesterday.  Seven tactical air 
strikes were flown in the 196th area but bomb damage assessment 
was not available. 
   Elements of Americal's 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported nine 
enemy soldiers killed in their area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa 
yesterday. 

   "B" Troop of the 1st Cavalry on a search and destroy operation 
accounted for five of the kills four southeast of Thang Binh. 
   "C" Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry flying in support of the 
1st Cavalry ground units killed four enemy in two separate 
contacts.  Three of the kills occurred five miles southeast of 
Thang Binh and one enemy kill was reported six miles northeast of 
Thang Binh. 
   "Jungle Warriors" of Americal's 11th Brigade killed 11 Viet 
Cong and detained eight suspects in operations north and south of 
Duc Pho yesterday. 
   A reconnaissance patrol from the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry 
(A Company) led by 1Lt William Adams (Lafayette, Ind) killed six 
enemy soldiers in an ambush early in the morning south of Duc Pho. 
 CPT Charles Seketa (Schenec- 



 

   AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS (Continued) 
tady, NY) led his company of the 20th Infantry and killed one  VC 
six miles Southwest of Duc Pho.  After an exchange of small arms 
fire three miles south of Duc Pho a 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry 
company led by CPT Ronald Tumelson (Red Bluff, Calif) killed one 
VC and detained six suspects. 
   In Operation Muscatine "Jungle Warriors" killed three VC and 
detained one suspect.  A company of the 1st Battalion, 20th 
Infantry operating north of Quang Ngai with Task Force Barker 
killed two VC after a brief fight. 
   A 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry company detained one suspect who 
was carrying 5,000 piasters and had no I.D. card.  The company 
commanded by CPT  Earl Michles (Pocahontas, Ark) also killed one 
enemy soldier as he attempted to evade 11 miles northwest of Quang 

Ngai. 
   Activity was light and scattered in Americal's 198th Brigade 
area yesterday as one enemy soldier was reported killed.  The kill 
was credited to a company of the 1st Battalion, 52nd Infantry 
operating near Chu Lai. 
   Americal's 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,024 sorties, carried 
1,283 combat troops and hauled 244 tons of cargo in support of 
division units yesterday.  
 
    Vietnam War News 
   KHE SANH (UPI) -- 
The advanced U.S. Marine combat base here has the look of an 
abandoned and long neglected squatters' camp. 
   Wrecked and riddled, wood-framed "strongback" tents littered 

the area.  Tangles of telephone wire lie underfoot next to 
collapsed piles.  Shrapnel-pitted equipment and vehicles stand 
where they were hit, rust and dust covering their exposed 
surfaces.   
   There is no evidence of any concerted effort to clean up the 
debris that has littered the camp since January 21, when a 
Communist barrage set off the camps main ammunition dump. 
   The explosion leveled the nearly [sic] laid out base.  Almost 
the only underground installations at that time was the Seabee 
dormitory bunkers and the rotten concrete command bunker. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT  
   Continued cloudy with intermittent light rain Monday morning.  
Winds northeasterly at 10 knots per hour.  Monday’s high 78.  Low 
65. 
 
The Army’s most decorated unit celebrated its 135th anniversary 
yesterday at its base camp on “Hawk Hill” 
   The Americal Division’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry was 
originally formed in 1833 and has a proud heritage symbolized by 
sixty-eight Battle Honors. 
   In yesterday’s ceremony 19 Silver Stars, 10 Bronze Stars and 17 
Vietnamese Crosses of Gallantry were awarded to Cavalrymen. 

   Major General S.W. Koster, Americal Division commanding 
general, congratulated the “hard charging men for your mobility 
and overall force of the unit.” 
 
Miracle Division In Combat Action 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO)— Americal Division forces killed 57 enemy 
soldiers in action throughout southern I Corps yesterday.  
Americal units suffered two soldiers killed and seven infantrymen 
sounded and evacuated for treatment. 
   Operations in Americal’s 196th Brigade resulted in a 31 enemy 
body count for “Charger” elements participating in Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday. 
   A unit of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry found graves 

containing 11 NVA killed by small arms fire. A company of the 2nd 
Battalion, 35th Infantry led by 1LT Homer Krout (Hopewell, Va), 
discovered graves containing one VC and four NVA killed by 
artillery.  They also killed one NVA and captured two Chicom hand 
grenades. 
   A 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry company led by CPT Cecil H. 
Oxford (Corpus Christi, Texas), killed two VC.  A reconnaissance 
platoon from the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry killed one VC and 
three NVA soldiers.  CPT Dennis A. Leach’s (Fairmont, Minn), 
company killed four VC.  A 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry company led 
by CPT Douglas J. Greenlaw (Michigan City, Ind), killed one NVA 
and captured one pack, four Chicom hand grenades, and one box of 
.50 caliber ammunition.  A reconnaissance patrol accounted for two 
NVA kills.  The brigades command and control helicopter killed one 
NVA soldier. 

   Friday a unit of the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry led by CPT 
William L. Speer (Ottawa, Kan), found 1,470 rounds of 12.7 
ammunition, two boxes of A-30 batteries, (Cont’d Page 2 Column 2) 
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and a bunker complex.  Yesterday the company found another bunker 
complex with five bunkers and 55 foxholes with connecting 
trenches.  All were destroyed or filled in. 
   In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action, “C” Troop, 7th 
Squadron, 17th Cavalry, while flying in support of Americal’s 1st 
Squadron, 1st Cavalry, killed seven Viet Cong yesterday. 
   Elements of Americal’s 198th Brigade reported killing eight 
Viet Cong in action south of Chu Lai.  
   Companies of the 1st Battalion, 52nd Infantry killed the eight 
VC and captured three individual and one crew-served weapon. 
   Action in Americal’s 11th Brigade’s area of operation resulted 
in 1 enemy killed, eight suspects detained and one weapon 
captured. 

   A combat assault by a Task Force Barker company of the 4th 
Battalion, 3rd Infantry eight miles northwest of Quang Ngai in the 
Operation Muscatine area netted five VC kills.  “Shark” gunships 
from the 17th [sic 174th] Aviation Company flying in support of 
the 3rd Infantry company killed two enemy shortly after the 
assault began.  Later in the morning the company commanded by CPT 
Earl R.  (Cont’d Page 3 Column 2) 
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Michles (Pocahontas, Ark), encountered and killed three Viet Cong 
and captured an M-2 carbine, and three Chicom hand grenades.  
Another company of Task Force Barker led by CPT Ernest Medina 
(Schofield Barracks, Ha), apprehended two suspects after a booby 
trap they were rigging exploded nine miles north of Quang Ngai. 
   A small Vietnamese boy led a military police unit commanded by 
SSG Lones R. Warran (Taylors, S.C.), to an ordinance cache eight 
miles north of Quang Ngai.  The haul included 47 pounds of TNT, 26 
M-79 rounds, seven 60mm mortar rounds, six rifle grenades, a 
claymore mine and 300 rounds of small arms ammunition. 
   Three evading VC were killed early yesterday morning by a 
company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry during operations six 
miles northwest of Duc Pho.  Later the company led by CPT Ronald 

Tumelson (Red Bluff, Calif), uncovered nearly 8,000 pounds of 
rice. The rice was evacuated for Civil Affairs use.  The unit also 
evacuated a suspect found in a 60 foot long tunnel. 
   An ambush from an “Always First” company commanded by CPT Joe 
Rhinehart (Canton, N.C.), halted two suspects nine miles northwest 
of Duc Pho.  The two attempted to escape arms fire during a sweep 
three miles north of Duc Pho.  A brief exchange of fire left two 
VC dead. 
   Another company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry detained 
four suspects and found an M-26 hand grenade 13 miles northwest of 
Duc Pho.  In the same area Robert Dickson (Decatur, Ga), uncovered 
a booby trap.  When it was destroyed a secondary explosion 
occurred. 
   APCs from “F” [?sic] Troop, 1st Cavalry attached to the 3rd 

Battalion, 4th Infantry ten manikin like straw dummies in a field 
two miles north of Duc Pho.  the figures looked like soldiers 
bending over with weapons.  When the troops commanded by 2LT Chris 
Lane (Olympia, Wash), moved in for a closer look three men fled 
from behind the manikins.  The VC have used this tactic often with 
the addition of mines and booby traps planted around the straw 
men. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Partly cloudy Tuesday with occasional rain throughout the day. 
 Winds from the northeast at 6-10 knots per hour.  High Tuesday 
78.  Low Tuesday night 63. 
 
------------AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS-------------- 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – A lull in fighting was reported by 
Americal Division forces yesterday as they recorded 26 kills.  
Americal units sustained one soldier killed and two wounded and 
evacuated for treatment. 
   In Operation Wheeler/Wallowa elements of Americal’s 196th 

Brigade killed eight Viet Cong and four NVA soldiers yesterday. 
   A company of the 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry commanded by 1LT 
Douglas J. Greenlaw (Michigan City, Ind), found a weapons cache 
containing four Chicom machine guns, 160 rounds of 60mm mortars, 
one 122mm rocket, four 57mm recoilless rifle rounds, two 122mm 
mortar rounds, two boxes of warheads for 60mm mortar and assorted 
small arms ammunition.  In ground fighting a company of the 2nd 
Battalion, 35th Infantry led by 1LT Homer Krout (Hopewell, Va), 
killed three NVA soldiers and captured one AK-47.  The other NVA 
kill was recorded by a unit of the 2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry. 
   In other “Charger” action a unit of the 1st Battalion, 6th 
Infantry killed two VC, CPT Cecil H. Oxford’s (Corpus Christi, 
Texas), company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry accounted for 
three VC kills. 

   Gunships from “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th 
 
(Cont’d Page 2 column 1) 
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Cavalry while flying in support of “Charger” ground elements 
reported killing three Viet Cong. 
   In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action units of Americal’s 
1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry operating in Quang Tin Province reported 
killing five enemy soldiers. 
   “B” Troop of the 1st Cavalry accounted for four of the kills 
and “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry was responsible for the 
other kill. 
   In action around Chu Lai two enemy were killed by the 1st 
Battalion, 14th Artillery as they supported Americal’s 198th 
Brigade Infantry companies yesterday. 
   Civic action soldiers of the “Brave and Bold” treated 170 
Vietnamese during four area medical visits yesterday. 

   Action in the Operation Muscatine area and in the Duc Pho area 
in Quang Ngai Province netted the “Jungle Warriors” of Americal’s 
11th Brigade seven enemy soldiers killed and five suspects 
detained. 
   In the Task Force Barker area, a 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry 
company commanded by CPT Earl Michles (Pocahontas, Ark), came 
under attack by an unknown size enemy force about mid-afternoon.  
After a mortar barrage which lasted 15 minutes the company moved 
against enemy small arms fire and killed two Viet Cong.  Gunships 
from “Primo Aviation Limited”, the brigade’s aviation section, 
were called in and a ship piloted by Warrant Officer Jerry Mills 
(Los Angeles, Calif), and Warrant Officer Carl Lackey (Phoenix, 
Ariz), killed four enemy soldiers and captured a BAR.  Also 
northwest of Quang Ngai a company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st 

Infantry commanded by CPT Jerry Shelton (Lincolnton, N.C.), 
detained one suspect who was hiding in a hedgerow. 
   Northeast of Duc Pho elements of a company of the 3rd 
Battalion, 1st Infantry led by CPT Ronald Tumelson (Red Bluff, 
Calif), encountered and killed a VC who ran  
(Cont’d Page 3 Column 1)  
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across their front.  A search of the area covered four freshly 
built camouflaged punji its and five more under construction. 
   CPT John A. Gonzales’ (Queens Village, N.Y.), company (D) of 
the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry detected movement in some bushes 
and detained a suspect who did not have an I.D. card.  Two 
suspects were detained by a company of the 1st Battalion, 20th 
Infantry when a carton of gunpowder was found in their hut.  The 
company led by CPT Sario Caravalho (Ewa Beach, Ha), also 
discovered the possible site of an enemy of an enemy hospital 
containing numerous medical supplies in an area six miles 
southeast of Duc Pho. 
   Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,909 sorties, carried 
1,197 combat troops and hauled 282 tons of cargo in support of 

division units yesterday. 
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To Be Commissioned  
PHILADELPHIA – The USS New Jersey, being prepared to join the 
fleet off Vietnam will be commissioned April 6, at the 
Philadelphia Naval Base, it was announced Saturday. 
   The ship’s full complement of 70 officers and 1,400 enlisted 
men will report aboard by March 16.  Captain J. Edward Snyder’s 
immediate task after the commissioning will be to train the crew 
to operate the only battleship in active service in the world 
today.   
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Cloudy to partly cloudy with little chance of showers.  
Easterly winds at 6 to 10 knots per hour.  Wednesday a high 
temperature of 80.  Low Wednesday night 68.    
 
                AMERICAL DIVISION IN ACTION 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – Action increased sharply yesterday in 
the Americal Division as 81 enemy soldiers were killed in fighting 
centered in the Operation Wheeler/Wallowa area in the northern 
portion of Quang Tin Province.  Americal forces suffered 14 
soldiers killed and 50 wounded and evacuated for treatment. 
   Several base camps and fire support bases in southern I Corps 
came under mixed rocket, mortar, recoilless rifle and small arms 
fire early Monday morning.  Damage from the attacks was termed as 
light.  The Chu Lai complex received ten rounds of 82mm mortars 
and an undetermined number of rocket rounds plus recoilless rifle 
and small arms fire. 
   Cavalrymen of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry and 

supporting gunships accounted for 50 Viet Cong and 18 NVA soldiers 
killed in action west and northwest of Tam Ky in Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday. 
   In an early morning contact “A” Troop, 1st Cavalry killed eight 
VC four miles west of Tam Ky.  The heaviest fighting of the day 
occurred in the afternoon.  While searching for possible launch 
sites where enemy forces fired rockets and mortars at the Tam Ky 
base Sunday night, “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry observed a 
well dug-in enemy force.  As gunships engaged the enemy from the 
air “C” Troop, 1st Cavalry made a ground assault on the enemy 
positions.  “C “ Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry was responsible 
for 18 NVA kills. When the fighting broke off in the late 
afternoon “C” Troop’s, 1st Cavalry total enemy body count stood at 
38 Viet Cong killed.  A company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry 
operating in the same area killed another (Cont’d Page 2 Column 2)  

four Viet Cong. 
   Seven enemy were killed yesterday by elements of Americal’s 
196th Brigade and “Charger” units continued to find large enemy 
caches of supplies and equipment in the Operation Wheeler/Wallowa 
area. 
   An Americal Long Range Reconnaissance Patrol was attacked by an 
estimated 60 NVA yesterday morning.  Fire was returned resulting 
in two NVA killed. 
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   A unit of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry found 1,500 pounds of 
rice.  Action in the 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry’s area saw a 
company led by 1LT Douglas J. Greenlaw (Michigan City, Ind), 
uncover a cache containing one 60mm mortar tube, one RPG rocket 
launcher, one Chicom sub-machine gun, one light machine gun and 
250 boxes of Chicom 7.62mm ammunition.  Another 1st Infantry 
company led by CPT. John T. Thomason (Severnia Park, Me), found a 
bunker complex consisting of 20 two-man foxholes with 600 pounds 
of demolition compound, and three boxes of mixed small arms 
ammunition inside.  Later the company found nine NVA gas masks, 26 
NVA packs, 34 Chicom hand grenades, 52 sets of NVA fatigues, 25 
AK-47 magazines, 75 time fuses, 400 blasting caps, 11 sets of NVA 
web gear, 100 pounds of medical supplies, 6,000 pounds of rice, 

three M-79 rounds 400 pounds of demolitions, ten six (Cont’d Page 
3 Column 1) ounce bottles of nitroglycerin, one pack full of maps 
and documents, one set of surgical equipment, 1,950 AK-47 rounds, 
200 rounds of 22 caliber ammunition, 20 rounds of M-16 ammunition 
and one Chicom radio.  Another 1st Infantry unit found one NVA 
soldier killed by artillery. 
   A company of the 2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry led by CPT Robert 
S. Henderson (Reno, Nev), killed one NVA soldier and captured two 
Chicom hand grenades, 100 rounds of carbine ammunition and 200 
rounds of 50 caliber ammunition.  They also found two NVA soldiers 
that had been killed by artillery.  A reconnaissance element from 
the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry killed one VC and detained one 
suspect. 
   Nine tactical air strikes were flown in the 196th area 

resulting in five fortified structures, one automatic weapons 
position and eight bunkers destroyed. 
   “Jungle Warriors” of Americal’s 11th Brigade discovered 
numerous tunnel complexes south of Duc Pho yesterday.  Enemy 
contacts resulted in six VC killed and 12 suspects detained. 
   LZ Bronco received approximately 50 rounds of 82mm mortar fire 
Sunday night.  The VC also hit a Duc Pho refugee camp with 
demolitions and C-4.  Four males were kidnapped and 340 residents 
were left homeless.  Civic action teams have provided food and 
shelter until the Vietnamese camp can be repaired. 
   Operations two miles northeast of Duc Pho netted a 
reconnaissance element from the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry five 
enemy killed, nine suspects detained, seven hand grenades and one 
radio captured.  Six Viet Cong hiding in a spider hole were 
engaged yesterday morning and the reconnaissance platoon led by 

1LT John Nolan (Hopkinsville, Ky), killed three and detained 
three.  Moving toward the beach, the unit encountered five move 
VC, two were killed and three detained. 
   A lone VC tripped a flare set by an ambush patrol from the 3rd 
Battalion, 1st Infantry and the enemy soldier was killed.  Another 
company of the “Always First” Battalion destroyed two homemade 
bombs. 
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   Companies from the “Sykes Regulars, 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry 
discovered 13 well camouflaged tunnels yesterday.  A Company led 
by CPT Sario Caravalho (Ewa Beach, Ha), found a dozen of the 
tunnels, the largest, being a 70 meter “S” shaped structure.  
Another company of the 20th Infantry uncovered an underground 
complex with wooden supports.  Two suspects found near the tunnel 
were detained for questioning.  A Chicom hand grenade, small arms 
and machine gun ammunition were also found. 
   Two suspects were apprehended in Operation Muscatine, one 
dressed in a khaki uniform and the other carrying an axe. 
 

Alcoholics Anonymous (AA) meeting is scheduled at the Division 
Artillery Chapel on Wednesday at 1900 hours.  Members and 

interested persons are invited to attend. 
 
THIEU PLANS TO DOUBLE  
PLANNED TROOP BUILD-UP 
 
   SAIGON(UPI) – South Vietnam’s President Nguyen Van Thieu has 
informed U.S. officials his country is prepared to double its 
planned troop build-up this year, Saigon government sources said 
Sunday. 
   The sources said the government was capable of mobilizing 
125,000 men instead of the 65,000 originally planned for (missing 
the rest of the story). 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Partly cloudy Thursday.  No precipitation foreseen.  Winds 
light and variable.  High Thursday 81.  Low Thursday night 72. 
 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS: 82 ENEMY KILLED YESTERDAY 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – For the second day Americal forces 
participating in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa saw the heaviest 
fighting.  The units operating in the northern section of Quant 
Tin and the southern portion of Quang Nam provinces accounted for 
80 of the total 82 enemy soldiers killed and 20 infantrymen 
wounded and evacuated in the fighting southern I Corps. 

   Elements of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported 
killing 41 enemy soldiers in day long fighting which took place 
seven miles northwest of Tam Ky in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa. 
   Yesterday’s fighting was a continuation of a battle which began 
Monday afternoon. The fighting resumed yesterday with an artillery  
barrage and six air strikes.  “C” Troop, 1st Cavalry began a sweep 
to the south which was directed at the enemy entrenched in bunker 
positions.  The initial contact began when the enemy opened up 
with RPGs, .50 caliber and recoilless rifle fire.  “C” Troop, 1st 
Cavalry and a company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry were in 
contact with the enemy throughout the day.  At dusk the enemy 
broke contact and “C” Troop had recorded 25 enemy soldiers killed. 
 The company from the 3rd Bat- 
 
(Cont’d Page 2 Column 2) 
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talion, 21st Infantry had accounted for 12 enemy kills and “C” 
Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry flying in close support had 
killed four NVA soldiers. 
   Units of Americal’s 196th Brigade killed 33 NVA soldiers and 
six VC and continued to find large caches of enemy ammunition and 
supplies in the Operation Wheeler/Wallowa area. 
   The biggest battle of the day occurred when a company of the 
2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry received automatic and small arms 
fire.  The company returned the fire and killed 23 NVA soldiers.  
Two companies of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry discovered graves 
containing the bodies of ten NVA soldiers. 
   A unit of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry led by CPT James A. 
Humphries (Pacific Grove, Calif), observed three VC run into a 

hut.  They called in artillery from the 3rd Battalion, 82nd 
Artillery resulting in two VC killed.  The command and control 
helicopter of the 21st Infantry killed one VC and another unit of 
the 3rd Battalion, killed two VC. 
   A 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry company led by CPT James T. Price 
(Fayetteville, N.C.), found and evacuated 4,100 pounds of rice and 
31 pounds of salt.  CPT John B. Hurtado’s (Sanger, Calif), company 
killed one VC and captured on machine gun. 
   CPT Jose R. Feliciano (Baltimore, Md), led his company of the 
2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry to a cache containing 30 82mm mortar 
rounds, one Chicom 9.56 machine gun with a spare barrel and guns 
shield, four 4.2 mortar rounds, 3,200 rounds of AK-47 ammunition, 
2,700 rounds of 7.62 ammunition, and six cans of fuses and charges 
for mortars.  The weapons and mortar rounds were evacuated and the 

ammunition was destroyed.  (Cont’d Page 3 Column 1) 
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Another unit of the 2nd Battalion found a cave containing 95 82mm 
mortar rounds, 12 Chicom hand grenades, 200 AK-47 rounds, and five 
packs.  A 1st Infantry company commanded by CPT John T. Thomason 
(Severna Park, Md), found a bunker complex consisting of 150 to 
200 two to three man bunkers. 
   Six tactical air strikes were flown in the 196th area resulting 
in nine fortified structures destroyed. 
   A lull in activity in the Duc Pho and Operation Muscatine areas 
resulted in an enemy body count of two for Americal’s 11th 
Brigade. 
   A company from the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry found the bodies 
of two VC killed by artillery north of Duc Pho. 
   Six homes were destroyed by a VC mortar attack on the village 

of Thuy Thai four miles southeast of Duc Pho.  The Civil Affairs 
section of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry provided food for the 
31st homeless Vietnamese. 
   Americal’s 198th Brigade detained six suspects yesterday in 
scattered contacts around Chu Lai. 
   Elements of the 1st Battalion, 52nd Infantry located an air 
hole to a tunnel yesterday afternoon.  As infantrymen started 
digging around the air hole, six suspects ran out and were 
immediately detained. 
   Civic action soldiers treated 521 Vietnamese in two area 
medical visits yesterday. 
   Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,060 sorties, carried 
761 combat troops and hauled 250 tons of cargo in support of 
division units yesterday. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Little Change Friday.  No precipitation expected.  Variable 
winds at 5-10 Knots per hour.  High Friday 87.  Low Friday 73. 
 
CONGRATULARY MESSAGE FROM GENERAL CUSHMAN 
   My appreciation to the officers and men who participated in the 
destruction of the arms bearing trawler on the night of Feb 29th – 
Mar 1st.  The performance of your gunships and the rapid 
deployment of blocking forces are a tribute to the training and 
responsiveness of your troops.  As you are well aware, the 
destruction of this trawler has significantly reduced the 

capability of the enemy to inflict casualties on the military 
force and civilians in the area. 
   Sincere congratulations on a job well done. 
 
   AMERICAL (MIRACLE) DIVISION NEWS 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – Americal Division forces reported 
killing 34 NVA soldiers and 21 Viet Cong and capturing ten 
individual and two crew-served weapons in fighting throughout 
southern I Corps yesterday.  Fourteen air strikes were flown in 
support of division elements yesterday resulting in 22 fortified 
structures, six bunkers, two foxholes and a recoilless rifle 
position destroyed.  In addition 100 meters of trench line were 
opened-up.  Americal units suffered four soldiers killed and 17 
wounded and evacuated for treatment. 

   Increased contacts with enemy forces was reported in the 
western portion of Americal’s 196th Brigade area of Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday.  Brigade elements killed 27 enemy 
soldiers and captured eight weapons. 
   An element of the 21st Infantry led by CPT James F. Humphries 
(Pacific Grove, Calif), killed two VC and captured one K-44 rifle, 
three M-72 LAWs and 200 rounds of M-16 ammunition.  In several 
scattered incidents a company led by CPT Dennis A. Leach 
(Fairmont, Minn), killed ten VC.  A reconnaissance platoon from 
the 21st Infantry killed one NVA and captured a carbine with 60 
rounds of ammunition. 
   Two companies from the 2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry engaged an 
unknown size enemy force in a wood-line killing two NVA.  Later in 
the same area, scouts and gunships from “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 
17th Cavalry killed three NVA. 

   The command and con-  (Cont’d Page 2 Column 1) 
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trol helicopter from the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry killed three 
NVA.  A unit of the 6th Infantry killed one VC and captured two 
carbines, a 60mm mortar base plate, on SKS, seven Chicom hand 
grenades and numerous NVA uniforms and web gear. 
   A 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry company commanded by CPT Jose R. 
Feliciano (Baltimore, Md), found five fresh graves containing five 
NVA bodies.  Three had been killed by small arms fire and the 
other two by artillery. 
   Nine tactical air strikes were flown in the 196th area 
resulting in four bunkers, 22 structures and two foxholes 
destroyed.  The strikes also opened-up 100 meters of trench line. 
   “A “Battery of the 3rd Battalion, 82nd Artillery commanded by 
CPT Kenneth Bernard (Breckenridge, Minn), fired its 100,000th 

round in Vietnam yesterday.  Colonel Louis Gelling (Carlisle, Pa), 
commander of the 196th fired the round from LZ Ross.  During the 
attack the battery fired several hundred rounds of counter mortar 
fire at the enemy.  The 196th commander also told the battery that 
he, along with all the infantrymen of the brigade, appreciated the 
fire support that the artillery had been giving them. 
   Units of the Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry and 
supporting gunships killed 19 NVA in fighting for the third day in 
an area seven miles northwest of Tam Ky in Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa. 
   “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry while flying in close 
support of the ground elements killed nine NVA soldiers.  Three of 
the kills occurred when a gunship attacked an 82mm mortar 
position.  the gunship was credited with the destruction of the 

mortar. 
   In ground action which lasted throughout the day “C” Troop, 1st 
Cavalry accounted for (Cont’d Page 3 Column 1) 
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seven NVA soldiers killed and “B” Troop reported killing three 
NVA.  Five air strikes were flown in the area and artillery was 
called in on the enemy forces that had directed recoilless rifle, 
automatic weapons and small arms fire on the Americal cavalrymen. 
   “Jungle Warriors” of Americal’s 11th Brigade killed eight 
enemy, detained 14 suspects an captured three weapons in action in 
the Duc Pho and Operation Muscatine areas. 
   During operations six miles southeast of Duc Pho a company of 
the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry engaged three enemy.  Two of the 
three were killed and the other was detained.  The company led by 
CPT Charles Seketa (Schenectady, N.Y.), captured an AK-47, an M-1, 
and three hand grenades.  Early in the afternoon the company 
killed a VC when a hand grenade was thrown into a tunnel. The unit 

discovered a punji trench 100 meters long.  In the trench the 
company found six smaller punji pits.  A VC was killed near the 
pit, and shortly afterwards the company detained six suspects and 
captured a French bolt action rifle.  Other units of the “Syke’s 
Regulars” evacuated one suspect and found and destroyed two 
tunnels. 
   LTC Alvin E. Adkins’ (Shelton, Iowa), command and control 
helicopter observed six VC crossing a river 13 miles west of the 
Quang Ngai in Operation Muscatine area.  Three of the enemy were 
killed and one detained.  Another company of the 4th Battalion, 
3rd Infantry discovered a pack containing documents written by an 
NVA Captain.  Four suspects were also apprehended in the Operation 
Muscatine area. 
   Companies of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry killed one VC, 

detained four suspects and four 100 enemy uniforms in operations 
north of Duc Pho. 
   One enemy soldier was killed yesterday by Americal’s 196th 
Brigade in action near Chu Lai.  The enemy soldier was killed by 
artillery late Tuesday night, and his body was discovered early 
yesterday. 
   Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,024 sorties, carried 
1,210 combat troops, and hauled 334 tons of cargo in support of 
division units yesterday. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Partly cloudy Saturday.  No precipitation expected.  Winds will 
be southeasterly at 10 knots.  High Saturday 86.  Low Saturday 
night 68. 
 
VIETNAM  WAR   NEWS 
   SAIGON (UPI) – General William C. Westmoreland issued a statement Wednesday 
confirming his faith in the U.S. Marines in the face of news reports that he 
had lost confidence in the Leathernecks. 
   The news reports stemmed from the fact that Westmoreland had sent his 
assistant U.S. Commander, General Creighton Abrams, the Marine-run northern I 
Corps to take over management of the Demilitarized Zone and Khe Sanh area. 

   “Contrary to these speculative news stories I wish to make it absolutely 
clear that these arrangements are based on tactical and management 
considerations and have nothing to do with the performance of the Marines which 
is, and always has been, excellent,” the commander said. 
   U.S. ARMY Gen. William Rosson, former commander of U.S. forces in central 
South Vietnam, has subsequently been assigned as Abrams’ assistant at “Military 
Assistance Command, Vietnam, Forward” established at Phu Bai on the northern 
coast. 
   “It has distressed me greatly to learn that some news articles have 
interpreted the changing command arrangements in the I Corps tactical zone as a 
reflection against the U.S. Marine Corps and the Marine Amphibious Force, 
“Westmoreland said.  [Historian Note: LTG Rosson formerly commanded Task Force 
Oregon, and the Americal Division operated under command of the Third Marine 
Amphibious Force who controlled operations in I Corps]. 

 
AMERICAL (MIRACLE) DIVISION IN ACTION 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO)—Elements of the Americal Division 

accounted for 26 North Vietnamese Army soldiers and 12 Viet Cong 
killed in fighting throughout southern I Corps yesterday.  
Americal units reported four soldiers killed and 14 wounded and 
evacuated for treatment. 
   Elements of Americal’s 196th Brigade discovered 16 NVA who had 
been killed in previous days’ action, and killed three more enemy 
soldiers in action throughout the “Chargers” area of Operation 
wheeler/Wallowa. 
   A company of the 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry led by CPT Jose R. 
Feliciano (Baltimore, Md), discovered 11 fresh graves during a 
search and destroy operation northwest of Tam Ky.  The enemy 
soldiers had been killed by artillery fire. 
   A gunship of “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry commanded by 
Major James D. Marett (Tennessee, S.C.), observed three NVA 

soldiers hiding in spider holes approximately 100 meters in front 
of a position held by a company of the 2nd Battalion, 35th 
Infantry.  The enemy moved to the location and killed one of the 
NVA.  During a search of the area, the company, commanded by CPT 
(Cont’d Page 2 Column 3) 
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Andrew J. Monday (Jonesboro, Ga), discovered graves containing two 
NVA killed by artillery fire, and one M-72 LAW, and one NVA gas 
mask.  Another company of the battalion led by CPT Clifford R. 
Sherer (Columbus, Ga), found two more graves containing two NVA 
bodies also apparently killed by the “Flying Red Horsemen” of the 
3rd Battalion, 82nd Artillery. 
   In other action yesterday a company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st 
Infantry led by CPT Dennis A. Leach (Fairmont, Minn), killed one 
Viet Cong who was evading the company’s position.  CPT Daniel R. 
Mellon’s Fairbanks, Alaska), company of the 4th Battalion, 31st 
Infantry found one grave containing an NVA killed by small arms 
fire.  A company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry killed one 
enemy and discovered 3,800 pounds of rice which was evacuated to 

LZ Baldy. 
   “C” Troop of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported 
killing nine NVA in fighting seven miles northwest of Tam Ky in 
Operation Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday. 
   Scattered contacts in the Duc Pho and Operation Muscatine area 
resulted in six enemy killed and five suspects detained by 
Americal’s 11th Brigade yesterday. 
   An ambush from a company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry led 
by 2LT Henry T. Smith (La Puente, Calif), engaged three Viet Cong 
four miles north of Duc Pho Wednesday night.  One Viet Cong was 
killed and two apprehended.  Yesterday the company led by CPT Joe 
Rhinehart (canton, N.C.), detained three suspects and found four 
punji pits during operations two miles north of Duc Pho.  A 
company of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry killed two Viet Cong 

south of Duc Pho. 
   A company of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry engaged five Viet 
Cong soldiers early yesterday morning following a combat assault 
14 miles northwest of Quang Ngai in the Operation Muscatine area. 
The unit led by CPT Earl R. Michles (Cont’d Page 3 Column 1)  
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(Pocahontas, Ark), killed three of the enemy.  Another company of 
the “Old Guard” led by CPT John R. Sam (Waverly, R.I.) engaged six 
Viet Cong who were taking elusive action.  the company later found 
a squad size Viet Cong camp 13 miles southwest of Quang Ngai. 
   Four Viet Cong were killed yesterday by the Americal’s 198th 
Brigade units operating 11 miles south of Chu Lai. 
   A platoon from a company of the 1st Battalion, 52nd Infantry 
led by 2LT Gregory C. Reeser (Kings Beach, Calif), engaged an 
armed enemy force near the Tra Bong River late yesterday 
afternoon.  During a brief battle Reeser’s infantrymen killed four 
Viet cong and captured two M-1 carbines, five carbine magazines 
and 100 rounds of small arms ammunition. 
   Civic action soldiers of the “Brave and Bold” took advantage of 

warm, sunny weather around Chu Lai yesterday, and treated 273 
Vietnamese during visits to several local villages. 
   Helicopters from the 14th Aviation Battalion flying in support 
of Americal units carried 1,437 combat troop, flew 998 sorties and 
hauled 247 tons of cargo yesterday. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Mostly cloudy with light rain during the morning hours.  Winds 
from the northeast at 10 knots.  High Sunday morning 80.  Low 
Sunday night 68. 
 
AMERICAL NEWS ---- 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – Gunship helicopters and armored 
vehicles from the Americal Division teamed up yesterday to provide 
much of the muscle for the Operation Wheeler/Wallowa punch, as 
that operation dominated the division activity. 
   Elements of the 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry combined with the air 

support of Troop “C”, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry recorded 27 of 
the 37 enemy kills netted by Wheeler/Wallowa during the day. 
   Division forces reported killing a total of 45 enemy soldiers 
throughout the day, with friendly casualties listed as one soldier 
killed and two wounded and evacuated for medical treatment. 
   Eighteen of the kills reported by the Cavalry units came as the 
Americal soldiers unearthed graves of enemy soldiers who had been 
killed in the fierce fighting during the past four days west of 
Tam Ky. 
   The Cavalrymen continued to meet the dwindling enemy force in 
small unit contacts yesterday, with several separate incidents 
netting nine kills. 
   The only two Viet Cong of the 27 were killed by Troop “A”, 1st 
Squadron, 1st Cavalry in action near Thang Binh.  The other 25 

were North Vietnamese Army soldiers. 
   The other contacts in which seven enemy were killed, were the 
results of the Americal soldiers engaging snipers near Tam Ky. 
   More small unit operations, involving soldiers division’s 196th 
Infantry Brigade, resulted in the “Chargers” killing eight Viet 
Cong and two NVA soldiers in Wheeler/Wallowa during the day. 
   (Continued On Page 2 Column 2) 



Volume 1 No. 324 Americal Daily New Sheet Saturday March 9, 1968 
   A unit of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry discovered and 
evacuated 18,850 pounds of rice and other units of the 196th 
Brigade captured two AK-47 rifles, one carbine and one Chicom hand 
grenade during the day’s action. 
   Six tactical air strikes flown in the mountainous area 
destroyed four bunkers and opened up some 20 meters of trench 
line. 
   Soldiers of the Americal’s 11th Infantry Brigade killed eight 
enemy and detained 16 suspects yesterday. 
   Five of the Viet Cong were killed by a company from the 3rd 
Battalion, 1st Infantry as the Americal soldiers engaged 11 enemy 
soldiers northwest of Duc Pho.  the other six were detained. 
   Another company of the battalion killed one Viet Cong, detained 
three suspects, and captured a Chicom hand grenade. 

   Members of the security platoon of the 1st Battalion, 20th 
Infantry accounted for the other two kills registered by the 
brigade when they engaged a force of some 25 Viet Cong about one 
mile north of Sa Huynh.  Other battalion soldiers detained four 
suspects in the same area. 
   Companies of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry participating in 
Operation Muscatine reported detaining three suspects and 
capturing one weapon, five Chicom hand grenades, and four 60mm 
mortar rounds. 
   Soldiers of the division’s 198th Infantry Brigade detained four 
suspects and captured one rifle in action southwest of Chu Lai 
yesterday, but reported no enemy kills throughout the day. 
(Continued On Page 3 Column 1)  
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   The suspects were detained by a patrol consisting of soldiers 
from the 1st Battalion, 52nd Infantry, brigade military police, 
and members of a Popular Force unit. 
    Helicopters from the division’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 
1,265 sorties, carried 651 combat troops and hauled 352 tons of 
cargo in support of combat operations yesterday. 
 
Lost, one blue-green AWOL bag on a courier flight from Duc Pho to 
Chu Lai on January 29. Bag contains medical records and personal 
gear.  If found contact Sergeant Gary Logt, phone, Pathfinder 11 
Alpha.  
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Continued cloudy to partly cloudy Monday.  Occasional rain 
showers in the morning.  Variable winds at 8 knots per hour.  High 
Monday 80.  Low Monday night 67. 
 
143 ENEMY KILLED BY THE MIRACLE DIVISION IN ACTION 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – Heavy fighting near Tam Ky brought 
about a sharp increase in the number of enemy killed by Americal 
Division units yesterday.  Operation Wheeler/Wallowa forces from 
Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry killed 129 of the total 143 
enemy killed yesterday.  Americal losses were listed at five 

soldiers killed and 31 wounded and evacuated for treatment in 
fighting throughout southern I Corps. 
   Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry a company of the 3rd 
Battalion, 21st Infantry, a supporting Air Force Forward Air 
Controller (FAC), aircraft, and gunships from “C” Troop, 7th 
Squadron, 17th Cavalry were responsible for 129 NVA killed seven 
miles northwest of Tam Ky in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday. 
   The heavy fighting yesterday was a continuation of an off 
again, on again fight which began on March 4th.  Yesterday’s 129 
kills brought the total enemy kills for the six day operation to 
293. Three individual (Cont’d Page 2 Column 1) 
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and nine crew-served weapons have been captured in the action 
centered in an area approximately ten miles northwest of Tam Ky.  
Americal units have suffered five soldiers killed and 72 wounded 
and evacuated during the week long fight. 
   The initial contact with the enemy yesterday was by “C” Troop, 
1st Cavalry while on a reconnaissance mission early in the 
morning.  Contact began with scattered sniper fire but as “C” 
Troop and the company from the 21st Infantry moved west in hilly, 
wooded terrain the fighting increased.  The close-in fighting 
continued until 6 p.m., when the enemy broke contact.  “C” Troop, 
which saw the most action killed 80 NVA and the 3rd Battalion, 
21st Infantry company killed 20 NVA.  “A” Troop killed two NVA and 
“B’ Troop, killed seven NVA as they acted as blocking forces. 

   “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry while flying in close 
support recorded five NVA kills and the FAC aircraft killed five 
NVA. 
  In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action inland in the 
mountainous region, units of Americal’s 196th killed five VC and 
captured 24,500 pounds of rice yesterday. 
   The most significant contact of the day came when a gunship 
from the 71st Aviation Company killed three VC after receiving 
automatic weapons fire.  Later the gunship killed another enemy 
soldier and destroyed three fortified structures. 
   A company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry added another 
enemy to the body count.  The company also captured 3,000 pounds 
of rice which was hidden in three huts. 
   CPT John B. Hurtado’s (Sanger, Calif), company of the 1st 

Battalion, 6th Infantry discovered 18,000 pounds of rice and 
another company of the 6th Infantry led by CPT James (Cont’d Page 
3 Column 1). 
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T. Price (Fayetteville, N.C.), added another 3,500 pounds, all of 
which was evacuated to LZ Baldy. 
   In Operation Muscatine a unit of the 4th Battalion, 3rd 
Infantry reported killing two enemy and detaining five suspects.  
A 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry company also in Muscatine killed 
one enemy.  Three suspects were detained and nine individual 
weapons and two tunnels were discovered by units of the “Syke’s 
Regulars.” 
   An artillery observer spotted approximately ten VC carrying 
equipment 12 miles west of Quang Ngai.  A battery of the 5th 
Battalion, 11th Artillery commanded by CPT Robert G. Huffschmid 
(Milwaukee, Wis), fired into the Operation Muscatine area 
resulting in four VC kills. 

   A company of the 26th Engineer Battalion found and destroyed a 
mine on a road near Duc Pho yesterday. 
   Two Viet Cong learned the hard way that haste makes waste, as 
they were killed yesterday during action in Americal’s 198th 
Brigade’s area of operations. 
   The two enemy were planting a mine in a road south of Chu Lai 
when a reconnaissance platoon from a company of the 1st Battalion, 
52nd Infantry approached.  In their hurry the VC accidently set 
off the mine which killed both of them. 
   Helicopters from Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 886 
sorties, carried 1,279 combat troops and hauled 298 tons of cargo 
in support of the division yesterday. 
 
ALL THE NEWS THAT FITS WE PRINT. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
  Continued partly cloudy with no significant weather change 
Tuesday.  Easterly winds at 5-10 knots per hour.  Tuesday’s high 
85.  Low Tuesday night 70. 
 
-----AMERICAL (MIRACLE) DIVISION NEWS SUMMARIZED ------ 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – A lull in fighting was reported by Americal 
division forces as they killed 18 enemy soldiers throughout southern I 
Corps yesterday.  Americal units reported one soldier killed and four 
wounded and evacuated for treatment. 
   Increased action in Operation Muscatine accounted for ten enemy 

killed, 16 suspects detained and five weapons captured.  Other Americal 
11th Brigade units killed one VC and detained nine suspects in action 
near Duc Pho. 
   A company of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry commanded by CPT Sario 
Caravalho (Ewa Beach, Ha), operating near Quang Ngai killed four VC, 
detained 12 suspects and captured three K-44s and an SKS rifle.  The 
company also discovered two tunnels, one of which contained three 
radios, small arms ammunition, medical supplies, food and bedding.  
Other elements of the 20th Infantry operating in the Duc Pho area 
detained eight suspects yesterday. 
   An enemy soldier guarding a rice cache was killed yesterday afternoon 
by a 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry company commanded by CPT Joe Rhinehart 
(Canton, N.C.).  The company discovered five large rice bins capable of 
storing four tons of rice.  The bins were destroyed seven miles 
northwest of Duc Pho. 
   Other “Jungle Warrior” elements in the Duc Pho area detained one 

suspect and captured three tons of rice. 
   A squad of engineers from a company of the 26th Engineer Battalion 
found and destroyed a 105mm booby trapped round.  The squad led by Sgt. 
William Parks (Columbus, Ohio), discovered the booby trap five miles 
northwest of Duc Pho. 
   Civil Affairs teams treated 91 Vietnamese in the 11th’s operational 
area yesterday.  Last week 904 civilian patients received medical 
treatment from “Jungle Warrior” MEDCAP teams. 
   Units of Americal’s 196th participating in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa 
accounted for five VC kills and the capture of one weapon and 2,200 
pounds of rice. 
   A 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry company commanded by CPT Jose R. 
Feliciano (Baltimore, Md) found nine 82mm mortar rounds and three boxes 
of TNT while on a search and destroy mission.  A few hours later they 
discovered 20 cases (2,000 rounds) of 12.7 armor piercing ammunition, 
six cases (1,800) rounds) of 7.62mm ammunition, 30 82mm mortar rounds, 

20 Chicom hand grenades and three unidentified rockets. 
   CPT Robert E. Corrigan Jr. (Arlington, Va) commanding a 3rd 
Battalion, 21st Infantry company killed two VC and captured one K-44 
rifle.  Another 21st Infantry unit led by CPT James F. Humphries 
(Pacific Grove, Calif) killed two VC. 
   A company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry commanded by CPT Dan E. 
Prapher (Lubbock, Tex) killed one VC who was carrying two Chicom hand 
Grenades.  CPT (AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS (Continued on Page 2 Column 1) 
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James T. Price’s (Fayetteville, N.C.) company of the 6th Infantry 
found and evacuated 2,200 pounds of rice. 
   Two tactical air strikes were flown in the “Charger’s” area 
resulting in two fortified structures and two bunkers destroyed. 
   In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action west of Tam Ky, “C” 
Troop 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry gunships killed two VC and one 
NVA soldier while flying in support of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 
1st Cavalry. 
   The kills occurred in two locations.  One NVA was killed seven 
miles northwest of Tam Ky and the two VC were killed four miles 
east of Thang Binh. 
   Ground elements of the 1st Cavalry reported no contact with the 
enemy as they continued reconnaissance missions in an area where 

293 enemy soldiers have been killed since March 4th.  The fighting 
has been centered in an area approximately 10 miles west of Tam 
Ky. 
   Scout dogs working with Americal’s 198th Brigade military 
police and Popular Forces discovered a 50 foot tunnel yesterday 
south of Chu Lai. 
   The dogs, which arrived at the brigade with their handlers 
recently, discovered the tunnel near Binh Son.  The tunnel 
contained booby trapped devices and several documents. 
   Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 933 sorties, carried 
879 combat troops and hauled 227 tons of cargo in support of 
division units yesterday. 
 
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Decreasing cloudiness and precipitation Wednesday.  Winds 
variable at 3 knots per hour.  High Wednesday 84.  Low Wednesday 
night 72. 
 

MIRACLE DIVISION IN ACTION: 114 
Enemy Killed in Southern I Corps Tactical Zone 

 
CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – Increased contacts with enemy forces 
resulted in 114 enemy killed by Americal Division units yesterday. 
 Operation Wheeler/Wallowa forces saw the heaviest fighting of the 

day as they reported 96 enemy kills.  Operation Muscatine units 
killed 13 VC and other 11th Brigade elements around Duc Pho 
accounted for five other enemy kills.  Americal forces reported 
five soldiers killed and 24 wounded and evacuated for treatment in 
fighting throughout southern I Corps yesterday. 
   Units of Americals’196th Brigade participating in Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa recorded 79 NVA and seven VC kills and detained 
five suspects yesterday. 
   In the heaviest fighting elements of the 3d Battalion, 21st 
Infantry and supporting units reported killing 78 NVA soldiers.  
The day long fighting took place in an area approximately 20 miles 
northwest of Tam Ky.  By 6 p.m. when enemy forces broke contact, 
ground units had killed 63 of the NVA.  Ten air strikes were flown 
in the area resulting in five NVA kills and artillery fire was 

responsible for 10 NVA kills. 
   A company of the 2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry commanded by 1LT 
Homer Krout (Hopewell, Va.) discovered the graves containing two 
VC who had been killed by artillery fire.  Later the company 
discovered five NVA packs containing NVA documents and 200 rounds 
of AK-47 ammunition.  CPT Robert S. Henderson’s (Reno, Nev.) 
company of the 35th Infantry killed one VC, one NVA soldier and 
detained one suspect. 
   CPT James T. Price’s (Fayetteville, N.C.) company of the 1st 
Battalion, 6th Infantry killed two VC and discovered 2,700 pounds 
of rice which was evacuated to LZ Baldy.  Another company of the 
6th Infantry commanded by CPT Dan E. Prapher (Lubbock, Tex.) 
evacuated another 1,000 pounds of rice. 
   A company of the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry commanded by CPT 
Larry R. Byers (Des Moines, Wash.) detained four suspects.  One 

was carrying a carbine when he was apprehended.  Another 31st 
Infantry company found one VC who had been killed by artillery 
fire. 
   In other “Charger” action an observation aircraft spotted four 
VC evading.  Artillery from the 3d Battalion, 82nd Artillery was 
called in resulting in one VC kill.  



Volume 1 No. 327 Americal Daily New Sheet Tuesday March 12, 1968 
   Other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action saw elements of 
Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry encounter enemy forces 
resulting in 10 NVA soldiers killed. 
   All the kills occurred in the same general area (approximately 
10 miles northwest of Tam Ky) where continued contacts with the 
enemy since March 4th have now claimed 304 enemy dead. 
   Americal’s 11th Brigade’s Jungle Warriors” killed 17 Viet Cong 
and one NVA soldier and detained 14 suspects yesterday. 
   Americal scout teams operating in the Operation Muscatine area 
accounted for eight enemy killed and two weapons captured. 
   In other action northwest of Quang Ngai two VC were killed by a 
member of a company of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry commanded 
by CPT Earl Michles (Pocahontas, Ark).  Another “Old Guard” 
company led by CPT John A. Gonzales (Queens Village, N.Y.) killed 

two enemy soldiers. 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS (Continued on Page 2 Column 1) 
Later they detained two suspects hiding in a bunker and another 
who was hiding in a ditch.  Reconnaissance elements of the 3rd 
Infantry commanded by 1LT Bruce A. Kendricks (Chattsworth, Ga) 
discovered a cache of medical supplies.  They also located 1,000 
pounds of rice in a hedgerow. 
  In other Muscatine operations a company of the 1st Battalion, 
20th Infantry commanded by CPT Sario Caravalho (Ewa Beach, Ha) 
captured a rifle, 48 rounds of ammunition, a pistol belt and a 
poncho.  A company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry operating 
northwest of Quang Ngai encountered three VC attempting to evade. 
 One was killed and one detained. 
   In the Duc Pho area a reconnaissance unit from the 3rd 

Battalion, 1st Infantry led by 1LT John Nolan (Hopkinsville, Ky) 
killed one enemy soldier and detained another.  A company of the 
“Always First” detained six suspects and captured an M-1 carbine 
with ammunition yesterday morning.  Later they detained two more 
suspects and captured a rifle.  A company commanded by CPT Ronald 
Tumelson (Red Bluff, Calif) also detained a suspect carrying a 
Russian sniper rifle equipped with a scope.  Sunday night soldiers 
from brigade headquarters killed one VC as he attempted to 
penetrate perimeter defenses at LZ Bronco.  Two VC were killed by 
an 11th Brigade unit in the Duc Pho area late last night. LZ 
Bronco also reported receiving mortar fire Sunday night.  Damage 
and casualties were listed as light. 
   An Americal Division Long Range Reconnaissance Patrol killed an 
NVA soldier near Duc Pho yesterday. 
   Scattered action was reported in Americal’s 198th Brigade’s 

area of operation yesterday but no enemy kills were reported. 
   Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,187 sorties, carried 
1,325 combat troops and hauled 334 tons of cargo in support of the 
division yesterday. 



Volume 1 No. 327 Americal Daily New Sheet Tuesday March 12, 1968 
        ----------------AMERICAL NEWS SHEET--------------------- 
          MG S.W. Koster, Commanding General 
      Commanding General, Americal Division 
IO..................................MAJ Patrick H. Dionne 
              Telephone: Chu Lai 3212 
    This News Sheet is published daily under the supervision of 
the IO, Americal Division as an authorized Army Publication.  This 
News Sheet is solely for Personnel in the Americal Division and 
may not be duplicated or released to the news media.  
 
  



Entered November 1996. 

        AMERICAL  
          _____ 
    news  |  *| sheet 
          |* *| 
           \*/ 
 
Vol. 1. No.  328 Wednesday March 13, 1968 
        AMERICAL  
 
MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Cloudy Thursday morning becoming partly cloudy in the 
afternoon.  No precipitation expected.  Winds will be from the 
northeast at 8-10 knots per hour.  High Thursday 85.  Low Thursday 
night 73. 

 
                AMERICAL DIVISION RECORDS 74 ENEMY KILLS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) - Americal units recorded an enemy body 
count of 60 NVA soldiers and 14 Viet Cong in fighting throughout 
southern I Corps yesterday.  Four Americal soldiers were killed 
and eight wounded and evacuated in yesterday's action. 
   Units of the Americal's 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry participating 
in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa reported killing 57 NVA yesterday. 
   "C" Troop, 1st Cavalry on a reconnaissance mission in an area 
seven miles northwest of Tam Ky discovered 51 NVA bodies.  The 
enemy were believed to have been killed in the heavy fighting of 
March 10.  Six of the bodies were in graves and the remaining 45 
were discovered in destroyed bunker positions and spider holes. 

   Yesterday's ground action saw scattered enemy contacts with two 
NVA kills reported.  In air action "C" Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th 
Cavalry , flying in direct support of Cavalry operations, killed 
four NVA seven miles northwest of Tam Ky yesterday. 
   Other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action saw elements of 
Americal's 196th Brigade in small unit contacts which resulted in 
one Viet Cong and three NVA kills.  Other activity in the 
"Chargers" area netted 5,800 pounds of rice which was evacuated 
yesterday. 
   A company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry recorded three 
NVA kills and an ambush patrol from a 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry 
unit killed one VC. 
   Members of a company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry 
commanded by CPT Robert D. Leinen, Sr. (Auburn, N.Y.) found and 
evacuated 4,300 pounds of rice.  Another 6th Infantry company led 

by CPT James T. Price Fayetteville, N.C.) discovered a sandbag 
containing medical supplies, blank I.D. cards, 144 rounds of 30 
caliber ammunition and three 9mm clips containing 90 rounds of 
ammunition. 
   A 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry company led by CPT Joseph F. 
Stringham (Appleton, Wis) discovered and evacuated 1,500 pounds of 
rice.  All the rice will be turned over to local refugee centers. 
   "Jungle Warriors" of Americal's 11th Brigade reported killing 
10 VC in Operation Muscatine and two VC in the Duc Pho area 
yesterday. 



   In Operation Muscatine a reconnaissance element of the 4th 

Battalion, 3rd Infantry observed 40 VC with weapons and called in 
artillery resulting in 10 VC kills.  Members of a 3rd Infantry 
company commanded by CPT Earl Michles (Pocahontas, Ark) found and 
destroyed a 60mm booby trap northwest of Quang Ngai yesterday. 
   In the Duc Pho area a reconnaissance platoon of the 1st 
Battalion, 20th Infantry (A Company) commanded by 1LT William 
Adams (Madison, Ind) killed one VC in a grey uniform and detained 
two suspects.  One of the suspects led the unit to a tunnel where 
they found one K-44, an M-1 carbine, ammunition, documents, NVA 
uniforms and another suspect. 
   Another company of the "Syke's Regulars" Battalion led by CPT 
Charles Seketa (Schenectady, N.Y.) killed one VC and detained six 
suspects.  They also found and destroyed a 155mm booby trap in an 
area southeast of Duc Pho.  other units in the Duc Pho area 

detained two suspects late yesterday. 
    (Continued Page 2 Column 1) 
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   AMERICAL (Continued) 
   
   Limited enemy contacts were reported by Americal's 198th 
Brigade in operations around Chu Lai yesterday.  "Brave and Bold" 
units reported killing one enemy soldier. 
 
 ---------------------------------------------- 
CHANGE OF FORMAT 
The Americal News Sheet no longer contains such items as Datelines 
Around the World and Vietnam War News.  The staff at the 
information office is presently devoting its time and efforts to 
the writing and planning for a division newspaper and magazine.  
The new publications should appear next month.  The new 
publications will initially be printed monthly.  However, the 

newspaper will become a weekly publication, and the magazine will 
become a quarterly or semi-annual. 
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PEANUTS 
   - Snoopy is sitting on a large rock looking out.  He thinks, 
     "IF I WERE A GORILLA LIVING IN THE JUNGLE, I WOULDN'T HAVE TO 
     WALK." 
  -  "IF I WANTED TO GO SOME PLACE I'D LEAP TO A TREE AND SWING 
     FROM BRANCH TO BRANCH", he continues his train of thought as 
     he readies himself to leap. 
  -  Snoopy makes a dramatic leap. 
  -  Snoopy barely makes it to the tree and hangs on.  He looks  
     out with a look like, what does this get me? 
  -  Charlie Brown is walking along with Linus and says,  
     "Exercise, that's what we need!". 
  -  He continues, "Everyone should start the day with thirty 
     pushups!." 
  -  Snoopy, who has been listening thinks, "He's right...." 

  -  Snoopy tries to do a push up, but has problems (He is laying 
     down with his nose supporting himself and his paws at his 
     side.).  He thinks, "But how can you do push-ups when your 
     nose gets in the way?" 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Cloudy to partly cloudy with scattered showers and fog in the 
morning.  Winds from the northeast at 4 to 6 knots.  Friday’s high 
84.  Low 73. 
 

AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS: 18 ENEMY KILLED IN YESTERDAY’S ACTION 
 
CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – A lull in action occurred yesterday as 
Americal Division forces reported killing 18 enemy soldiers and 
capturing two weapons in fighting throughout southern I Corps.  
Eleven U.S. soldiers were wounded and evacuated for medical 

treatment during the day’s fighting. 
   An evening encounter accounted for nine enemy kills yesterday 
for Americal’s 198th Brigade. 
   At about 7:30 p.m., last night, a 198th Riverboat operating 
along the shore southeast of Chu Lai spotted an enemy sampan.  The 
sampan attempted to escape the boat, but was engaged.  Nine VC 
were killed in the action and the sampan was reported sunk.  (See 
story on page 2). 
   Elements of Americal’s 196th Brigade killed seven Viet Cong in 
action yesterday in their area of Operation Wheeler/Wallow. 
   A company of the 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry led by CPT Jose R. 
Feliciano (Baltimore, Md), along with a platoon of “F” Troop, 17th 
Cavalry killed seven Viet Cong and captured one K-44 rifle and a 
Mosin Nagent rifle, a Russian made 7.62mm bolt action rifle, while 

on a search and destroy mission.  The encounter took place two 
miles south of LZ Baldy. 
   “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry detained one individual 
who was evading a Cavalry gunship. 
   Americal’s 1st Squadron, 17th Cavalry flying in support of the 
1st Cavalry encountered one Viet Cong in an area three miles east 
of Thang Binh.  The Viet Cong was killed attempting to evade the 
gunship. 
   Fifteen bunkers and 25 caves were destroyed in by other 
elements of the 1st Cavalry in an area seven miles west of Tam Ky. 
   Artillery fire accounted for one kill in Americal’s 11th 
Brigade’s operational area yesterday.  “Jungle Warriors” units 
also detained 21 suspects in the Duc Pho and Operation Muscatine 
areas. 
  The one Viet Cong was killed and a bunker was destroyed by 155mm 

artillery fire from a battery of the 2nd Battalion, 11th 
Artillery. 
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COMBINED ACTION OF AMERICAL UNITS SINKS ENEMY SAMPAN 
 
   A combined action of 198th Infantry Brigade Military Police, 
Popular Forces, and a CAP Team resulted in the sinking of an enemy 
sampan and the killing of nine Viet Cong last night. 
   At approximately 7:30 p.m., a fire—fight broke out between the 
Popular Forces element and the sampan, near the mouth of the Tra 
Bong River about seven miles southeast of Chu Lai.  the CAP Team 
also turned its fire on the sampan, and called for help from the 
198th Military Police River Patrol. 
   Two river patrol boats armed with M-60 machine guns immediately 
sped toward the enemy’s location.  Upon arriving at the scene, the 
men of the river patrol fired warning across the bow of the 
sampan.  The Viet Cong then began to dump unidentifiable objects 

overboard, and attempted to put out towards the South China Sea. 
   During the firefight between the Military Police “River Rats” 
and the enemy, the sampan caught fire.  Several secondary 
explosions erupted from the sampan.  By 7:50 p.m. the sampan had 
sunk, and the Americal forces had accounted for nine Viet Cong 
kills. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Cloudy Saturday morning with fog.  Chance of rain showers 
Saturday afternoon.  Winds variable at 8 knots per hour.  High 
Saturday 85.  Low Saturday night 72. 
 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS: 20 ENEMY KILLED IN YESTERDAY’S ACTION 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO)—Limited enemy activity was reported 
throughout southern I Corps yesterday.  Americal Division forces 
reported 20 enemy killed and four weapons captured.  Americal 
units sustained two soldiers killed and eight wounded and 

evacuated for further medical care. 
   The bodies of four VC killed by Americal’s 198th Brigade 
military police on the Tra Bong River were found yesterday.  
Yesterday’s confirmed kills brought the enemy loss to 13 in the 
joint operation which began late Wednesday night when a sampan 
laden with enemy equipment and materials was destroyed. 
   Local village chiefs in the area identified the dead as 
confirmed VC.  The sampan fired on local Popular Forces and CAP 
teams late Wednesday night before 198th “River Rats” in high speed 
whale boats blasted it from the water with machine gun fire.   
   As the sampan was dragged from 15 feet of water, near the south 
of the river seven miles southeast of here, one M-2 carbine, four 
hand grenades, two steel helmets and 477 rounds of ammunition were 
captured. 

   Elsewhere yesterday a “Brave and Bold” unit killed one VC in a 
night ambush 10 miles south of here. 
   Brigade civic action soldiers and medics took advantage of 
bright sunny weather to treat 757 Vietnamese in area medical 
visits yesterday. 
   Enemy contacts in Americal’s 196th Brigade area of Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa resulted in nine enemy killed and one weapon 
captured. 
   In operations in the northern portion of Quang Tin Province, 
3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry units reported an enemy body count of 
four yesterday.  A company size force of the “Gimlets” was 
responsible for two of the kills and a reconnaissance platoon 
netted one.  A company commanded by CPT James J. Humphries 
(Pacific Grove, Calif.) found one VC who had been killed by 
artillery. 

   The 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry recorded two of the enemy kills 
in ground action yesterday.  A company of the 6th Infantry 
commanded by CPT James T. Price (Fayetteville, N.C.) found and 
evacuated 1,400 pounds of rice.  
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   In air-to-ground contacts “C” Troop 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry 
commanded by Major James D. Marett (Tamassee, S.C.) killed three 
VC who were evading the Cavalry’s gunships. 
   Four air strikes were flown in the “Chargers” area of 
operations yesterday resulting in 13 fortified structures and two 
bunkers destroyed. 
   In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action northwest of Tam Ky, 
an element of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry, and supporting 
gunships, accounted for three enemy soldiers killed and two 
weapons captured. 
   A troop of the 1st Cavalry was responsible for one of the kills 
and for the capture of two SKS rifles.  Supporting gunships from 
“C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry reported the other two 

kills. 
   Action in the Duc Pho and Operation Muscatine areas of Quang 
Ngai Province netted the “Jungle Warriors” of Americal’s 11th 
Brigade three enemy killed and 12 suspects detained. 
   A helicopter from the 123rd Aviation Company [sic Battalion] 
flying in support of the 4th  

Americal News (Continued Page 2 Column 1 
Battalion, 3rd Infantry, killed an enemy soldier late yesterday 
afternoon 17 miles northwest of Quang Ngai.  The aircraft crew 
also detained a suspect who was carrying two hand grenades. 
   An evading VC was killed by a company of the 1st Battalion, 
20th Infantry also participating in Operation Muscatine 10 miles 
north of Quang Ngai.  The unit, commanded by CPT Earnest [Ernest]  
Medina (Schofield Barracks, Ha), also found and destroyed three 

boxes of ammunition and explosives, radio batteries and 200 feet 
of electrical wire. 
   Another company of the “Sykes Regulars” commanded by CPT 
Charles Seketa (Schenectady, N.Y.) discovered 30 anti-tank 
grenades, 20 rifle grenades and six 82mm mortar rounds four miles 
southwest of Duc Pho. 
   Eleven suspects were apprehended and held for questioning by a 
company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry during a sweep six 
miles northwest of Duc Pho.  Later in the afternoon the company 
commanded by CPT Robert Dickson (Decatur, Ga) killed one Viet cong 
and recovered his pistol belt. 
   Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 618 sorties, carried 
941 combat troops and hauled 206 tons of cargo in support of the 
division yesterday. 
   Americal’s Emergency Province Coordinating committee provided 

4,500 pound of rice, 11,440 board feet of lumber and 319 bars of 
soap to refugees at Cang Tan Hamlet, Que Son District, Quang Nam 
Province.  Also during the week which ended March 12th, 40,350 
pounds of rice was captured by Americal forces and returned to GVN 
control to be used to feed refugees. 
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WARNING!!!!!   BUYER, BEWARE! 
   Some Americal Division soldiers have discovered, as the Trojans 
did three thousand years ago, that innocent – looking gifts can be 
dangerous. 
   Women near here are reportedly selling silver Zenith Cigarette 
lighters to soldiers as souvenirs.  The lighters bear the 
following inscription:  “Fighter by Day, Lover by Night, Drunkard 
by Choice, Army by Mistake.” So far, eleven of the booby trapped 
lighters have been confiscated.  C-4 explosive has been found in 
the bottom of the lighters.    
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
   Cloudy to partly cloudy with winds from the southeast at 5 to 
10 knots.  No precipitation expected.  High Sunday 85. Low Sunday 
night 70. 
 

AMERICAL DIVISION (MIRACLE) IN ACTION:  25 ENEMY KILLED 
 

   CHU LAI (AMERICAL IO) – The Americal Division welcomes its new 
Assistant Division commander, Colonel James V. Galloway (Athens 
and Glouster, Ohio).  The out-going Assistant Division Commander, 
Brigadier General Charles W. Ryder Jr., (Vineyard Haven, Mass), 

has been assigned to Headquarters USARPAC. 
   Turning to the war, numerous small scale contacts with enemy 
forces resulted in 25 enemy killed and five weapons captured by 
Americal Division forces yesterday.  As a result of fighting 
throughout southern I Corps yesterday one Americal soldier was 
killed and three wounded and evacuated for treatment. 
   Forty-one Hoi Chanhs have rallied to the GVN’s Chieu Hoi (Open 
Arms) program throughout the Americal Division during the first 
week of March.  Since January 1st, 239 enemy soldiers have chosen 
to become Hoi Chanhs.  For the week ending 14 March, 2.4 million 
leaflets have been dropped throughout the Americal area. 
   In yesterdays’ fighting increased contacts by Americal’s 196th 
Brigade resulted in 14 enemy soldiers killed and two weapons 
captured in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa. 

   Members of a company of the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry led by 
CPT James F. Stringham (Appleton, Sis) received heavy automatic 
weapons fire from an unknown size enemy force.  The infantrymen 
returned the fire, checked the area, and found two NVA killed 
during the fight.  A reconnaissance unit of the 31st Infantry 
killed two VC and captured one M-1 carbine. 
   A 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry company commanded by CPT Dan E. 
Prapher (Lubbock, Texas), killed one VC.  Another company of the 
5th Infantry led by CPT Robert D. Leinen Sr. (Auburn, N.Y.), 
killed one VC. 
   In ground action a company a company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st 
Infantry commanded by CPT Cecil H. Oxford (Corpus Christi, Texas), 
killed one Viet Cong.  An Americal Long Range Reconnaissance 
Patrol killed two VC and captured one carbine, and M-26 hand 
grenade, medical supplies and web gear.  A 2nd Battalion, 1st 

Infantry company accounted for one VC kill late yesterday. 
   In air-to-ground action “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry 
while flying in general support of the “Chargers” killed two VC 
and spotted two VC who had been killed by artillery.  Five 
tactical air strikes were flown in support of the 196th resulting 
in four military structures and one bunker destroyed.  Twenty 
meters of trench was also opened-up.  



Volume 1 No. 331 Americal Daily New Sheet Saturday March 16, 1968 
   
   “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry flying in close support 
of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported six VC kills.  
The gunships recorded the enemy kills in two locations in the 1st 
Cavalry’s area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday. 
   One VC was killed by a gunship supporting 1st Cavalry elements 
on a search and destroy mission five miles northwest of Tam Ky.  
Five of the Viet Cong were killed by gunships four miles southeast 
of Thang Binh as ground elements were conducting search and 
destroy missions. 
   Americal’s 11th Brigade “Jungle Warriors” reported four enemy 
kills in the Operation Muscatine area and one VC kill north of Duc 
Pho yesterday.  Three (Continued on page 2 Column 1)   
weapons were captured and one suspect was detained in the day’s 

operations. 
   An “Aero Scout” observation helicopter operating in Task Force 
Barker area spotted a VC with a weapon escaping into a spider hole 
ten miles north of Quang Ngai.  The helicopter called for “Scout” 
infantry troops who were air lifted to the area within five 
minutes.  Once on the ground they engaged and killed four Viet 
Cong and captured one M-1 rifle, an SKS and a machine gun.  The 
unit also found four Chicom hand grenades and 450 rounds of small 
arms ammunition. 
   A company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry killed an evading 
VC early yesterday five miles northwest of Duc Pho.  the unit is 
commanded by DPT Joe Rhinehart (Canton, N.C.). One suspect was 
detained for questioning in the “Always First” area. 
   A tunnel approximately 130 feet long was destroyed by a company 

of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry one mile southwest of Duc Pho. 
   CPT David E. Shanks (Saskatoon, Sask), and his MEDCAP Team from 
the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry treated 114 Vietnamese in the 
Village of An Phang 12 miles northwest of Quang Ngai yesterday. 
   Activity slowed down in Americal’s 198th Brigade’s area 
yesterday as no enemy kills were reported but ground operations in 
the area were instrumental in the destruction of several caves and 
tunnels. 
   “H” Troop, 17th Cavalry on a search and clear mission northwest 
of Chu Lai discovered a 90 meter long tunnel which had been used 
recently.  The tunnel along with eight caves, discovered in the 
same area, were destroyed.  Later in the day the cavalrymen came 
upon an enemy bivouc site and also uncovered one 105mm round at 
the site. 
   An Americal Division air observer flying west of here spotted 

four huts under heavy canopy.  Artillery from a battery of the 3rd 
Battalion, 16th Artillery was called in on the position.  The huts 
were destroyed causing several secondary explosions.  The 
artillery also destroyed one bunker and closed the entrances to 
two tunnels. 
   Civic action soldiers of the “Brave and Bold” treated 614 
Vietnamese yesterday during two area medical visits. 
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Added September 2009.   

Contributed by Rich Raitano, a veteran  Medic,  who served with  
4/3rd Inf. Bn. 1968.  
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
Scattered cloudiness throughout Monday.  Winds variable at 3-5 
knots per hour.  Scattered rain in the afternoon.  High Monday 88. 
Low Monday night 72.  
 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
                    
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO) -- A combat assault into a hot LZ started 
the day off right for infantrymen in the Task Force Barker area of 
Operation Muscatine yesterday.  By mid-afternoon when the enemy 

broke contact Americal’s 11th Brigade soldiers with support from 
artillery had killed 128 Viet Cong.  The 128 enemy dead was the 
largest enemy body count recorded by the 11th Brigade for a 24 
hour period since they took control of Operation Muscatine.  It 
also is the largest number killed by the “Jungle Warriors” in one 
day’s fighting since they became a part of the Americal Division. 
   Other enemy contact in the Americal’s area of southern I Corps 
resulted in 20 enemy soldiers killed in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa 
and one enemy death recorded near Chu Lai.  Five Americal soldiers 
were killed and 17 wounded and evacuated for treatment yesterday. 
   For the third time in recent weeks 11th Brigade infantrymen in 
Task Barker raided a Viet Cong stronghold known as “Pinkville” six 
miles northeast of Quang Ngai. 
   “Jungle Warriors”, along with artillery and helicopter support, 

hit the village of My Lai early yesterday morning.  Contacts 
throughout the morning and early afternoon resulted in 128 enemy 
killed, 13 suspects detained and three weapons captured. 
   A Task Force Barker company of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry 
conducted a combat assault west of My Lai and quickly killed one 
VC while moving away from the LZ.  “Shark” gunships from the 174th 
Aviation Company killed four more enemy during the assault. 
   “Aero Scout” helicopters from the 123rd Aviation Company were 
supporting the infantrymen and killed two enemy.  The “War Lords” 
also located 40 60mm mortar rounds. 
   The infantry company led by CPT Ernest Medina (Schofield 
Barracks, Ha), of the 1st Battalion, engaged and killed 14 VC and 
captured three M-1 rifles, a radio and enemy documents while 
moving toward the village.  One of the ten suspects apprehended by 
the company told an interpreter that 35 VC had moved into the 

village two hours earlier. 
   As the “Warriors” moved through the marshes a miles west of My 
Lai they counted 69 enemy bodies killed by a battery of the 6th 
Battalion, 11th Artillery.  The battery commanded by CPT Steven 
Gamble (Portsmouth, N.H.), fired on the enemy from a location 
approximately three miles to the north. 



 

   A platoon of “Barker’s Bastards” from the 4th Battalion, 3rd 
Infantry was airlifted into a position south of My Lai.  The unit 
was led by 2LT Thomas K. Willingham (Clark, N.J.), engaged an 
unknown number of enemy along the beach one half mile south of the 
village.  When contact was broken 30 Viet Cong lay dead.   
   Early in the afternoon a platoon observed enemy soldiers 
escaping into a tunnel complex.  Eight of the enemy were killed 
and web gear, hand grenades, and small arms ammunition was 
recovered.  Three additional suspects were detained in the 
Operation Muscatine area 11 miles northwest of Quang Ngai. 
   Elements of Americal’s 196th Brigade killed 20 enemy troops and 
captured seven weapons, including two Chicom    
 

              Continued on Page 2 Column 1) 
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light machine guns as action picked up throughout the “Chargers” 
area of Operation Wheeler-Wallowa yesterday. 

   A company of the 2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry commanded by CPT 
Robert S. Henderson (Reno, Nev), found the bodies of ten NVA 
soldiers that had been killed by artillery fire.  Continuing its 
search and destroy operation the company discovered two huts 
containing the two Chicom light machine guns, three packs, 53 
rounds of 40mm ammunition, two trip flares and two ponchos.       
   Members of a company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry 
commanded by CPT Dan E. Prether (Lubbock, Texas), killed three VC 
in two separate encounters.  Another company of the 6th Battalion, 

led by CPT James T. Price (Fayettesville, N.C.), received two 
incoming hand grenades while on a sweeping operation.  The 
infantrymen returned the fire and killed one VC.  A reconnaissance 
element of the 1st Battalion, found one LAW and 100 rounds of 
7.62mm ammunition hidden in a cave. 

   In other “Charger” action a company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st 
Infantry killed two enemy soldiers in two separate incidents.  CPT 
John T. Thomason’s (Severna Park, Md), company of the 3rd 
Battalion killed one VC and found the body of another killed by 
small arms fire.  Another 21st Infantry company commanded by CPT 
Jose. R. Feliciano (Baltimore, Md), killed one VC and found a 
loaded pistol during a search and destroy mission. 
   An Americal Division Long Range Reconnaissance Patrol killed 

one NVA and captured a pistol and some documents.  A company of 
the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry commanded by CPT Daniel R. Mellon 
(Fairbanks, Alaska) captured two more enemy weapons, an M-1 
carbine and an AK-47 with three magazines.                        
   In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action, units of Americal’s 
1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry operating around Tam Ky detained three 
suspects during search and destroy missions yesterday.            
   One enemy was killed by an Americal 198th Brigade unit 
operating south of Chu Lai yesterday.                             
   The lone Viet Cong kill occurred in the afternoon when a patrol 
form the “Brave and Bold” engaged three VC ten miles southeast of 
here.  Officials reported that the area nearby was constantly 
mined and booby trapped by the Viet Cong.                         
   Americal’s 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,138 sorties, carried 
1,447 combat troops and hauled 274 tons of cargo in support of the 

division yesterday.      
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Charlie Brown cartoon strip.  1st frame.  Tall weeds.  Something 
is excited, but we can’t see well through the weeds.  2nd frame.  
Snoopy the dog is saying “AAK!” and jumping up into our sight from 
the tall weeds.  3rd frame.  Charlie and Linus are observing 
Snoopy.  Charlie Brown makes this comment, “ Snoopy could never be 

a hunting dog...tall weeds give him claustrophobia.” 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
Partly cloudy Tuesday with little change foreseen.  Winds variable 
at 10 knots per hour.  High Tuesday 90.  Low Tuesday night 73. 
 
                   Americal Units Kill 43 In Action Yesterday 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO)  --- Americal Division forces recorded 43 
enemy kills in fighting throughout southern I Corps yesterday.  
Americal units reported three infantrymen killed and 11 wounded 
and evacuated for treatment. 
   Elements of Americal's 196th Brigade killed 18 enemy and 
captured one 60mm mortar tube in contacts throughout the 

"Chargers" area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday. 
   A company of the 3d Battalion, 21st Infantry commanded by CPT 
Robert E. Corringan Jr. (Arlington, VA.) killed two VC with 81mm 
mortar fire.  A unit of the 21st Infantry killed one VC on a 
search and destroy mission.  CPT Cecil H. Oxford's (Corpus 
Christi, Tex.) company of the 3d Battalion, found one NVA that had 
been killed by an air strike. 
   Members of a company of the 2d Battalion, 1st Infantry 
commanded by CPT Jose R. Feliciano (Balt, Md.) killed two VC and 
found one 60mm mortar tube while on a search and destroy mission. 
   A 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry company commanded by CPT Robert 
D. Leinen Sr. (Auburn N.Y.) found and evacuated 1,200 pounds of 
rice.  Another 6th Infantry company led by CPT James T. Price 
(Fayettesville, N.C.) killed one VC.  Other elements of the 6th 

Infantry killed two NVA. 
   CPT Larry R. Byer's (Des Moines, Wash.) company of the 4th 
Battalion, 31st Infantry adjusted artillery on three NVA.  One NVA 
was killed by the rounds fired by a battery of the 3d Battalion, 
82nd Artillery.  The company later killed one NVA soldier. 
   "F" Troop, 17th Cavalry was credited with one enemy kill and a 
2nd Battalion, 35th Infantry company engaged eight NVA and killed 
four.  "C" Troop 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry recorded two VC kills 
while flying in general support of the "Chargers" yesterday. 
   Units of Americal's 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported an enemy 
body count of eight yesterday in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa near 
Tam Ky. 
   A troop of the 1st Cavalry on a search and destroy mission 
north of Tam Ky picked up one of the enemy kills.  A tank 
commanded by SSG Bobby L. Ward (Duganville, Tex.) was responsible 

for the enemy kill. 
   Another unit of the Cavalry on a search and destroy mission 
nine miles northwest of Tam Ky discovered a mass grave containing 
seven NVA bodies. Platoon SGT Gil I. Martinez (Killeen Tex.) along 
with SGT James M. Wanner (Grand Rapids, Mich.) discovered the 
grave site. 



   "Jungle Warriors" of Americal's 11th Brigade killed 10 enemy 

soldiers in the Duc Pho area and six in Operation Muscatine 
yesterday.    
   Action tapered off in the Operation Muscatine area after 
Saturday's heavy contact in which 128 VC were killed.  "Jungle 
Warrior" soldiers of Task Force Barker continued to push through 
paddies northeast of Quang Ngai and killed six VC yesterday. 
   A company commanded by CPT Earnest Medina (Schofield Barracks 
[sic], Ha.) killed three VC and detained two suspects while 
searching villages and tunnels.  Another unit of "Barkers 
Bastards" led by CPT Earl Michles (Pocahontas, Ark) of the 4th 
Battalion, 3rd Infantry killed a VC in the same area.  Another 3rd 
Infantry unit killed two VC later in the day.      
 
(Continued page 2 Column 1) 

 
   Units of the 11th Brigade's 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry 
conducted a combat assault eight miles north of Duc Pho yesterday. 
 A company led by CPT Joe Rhinehart (Canton,  N.C.) discovered a 
large tunnel complex and killed five VC.  Another 1st Infantry 
company found the body of a VC killed by artillery.  Earlier in 
the day a unit discovered a large VC base camp with several 
foxholes and bunkers.  Although they found some supplies, the 
enemy had evacuated the area.  The unit is led by CPT Robert 
Dickson (Decatur, Ga). 
   A company of the 1st Battalion; 20th Infantry killed three VC 
late Sunday night.  Yesterday a 20th Infantry company discovered 
the body of a VC killed by artillery. 
   One enemy soldier was reported killed in Americal's 198th 

Brigade's area of operations yesterday. 
  A company of the 1st Battalion, 52nd Infantry reported killing 
the enemy when the infantrymen fired on movement outside their 
night perimeter.  The VC body was recovered at daybreak yesterday. 
   In operations north of Chu Lai a unit of the 1st Battalion, 
46th Infantry reported finding a booby trapped anti-tank mine.  It 
had been buried on a trail frequently used by track vehicles in 
that area. 
   Americal's 14th Aviation Battalion 
flew 1,328 sorties, carried 1,961 combat troops and hauled 313 
tons of cargo in  support of the division yesterday. 
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Charlie Brown cartoon strip.  Snoopy is upset with Charlie and 
Linus for playing who can toss Snoopy's supper bowl closest to a 
stake.    
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
 
Partly Cloudy Wednesday with little change foreseen.  Winds variable at 5 
knots per hour.  High Wednesday 90.  Low Wednesday night 72. 
 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL - IO)-- Forces of the Americal Division reported 29 
enemy killed and 122 individual weapons captured in a day that saw fighting 
throughout southern I Corps.  Americal units suffered three soldiers killed 
and 13 wounded and evacuated for further medical care. 
   Enemy contacts in the 196th area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa resulted in 
11 enemy killed by units of the Americal's "Charger" Brigade. 

   A company of the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry commanded by CPT Larry R. 
Byers (Des Moines, Wash) found graves containing four NVA bodies while on a 
search and destroy mission.  The graves also contained two Chicom hand 
grenades, one NVA gas mask and two AK-47 magazines.  Another company of the 
battalion commanded by CPT Daniel R. Mellon (Fairbanks, Alaska) spotted 21 
VC moving north of the company's position.  Artillery was called in killing 
three VC. 
   Members of a company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry commanded by CPT 
Ian E. Prather (Lubbock, Tex) killed one VC and captured 2,000 pounds of 
rice which was evacuated to "Charger Hill".  Another 6th Infantry company 
led by CPT Robert D. Leinen, Sr. (Auburn, N.Y.) found a complex of bunkers 
and trenches containing 718 rounds of carbine ammunition, 248 rounds of 30 
caliber ammunition, 14 NVA uniforms, two VC flags, assorted web gear, 
medical supplies and documents. 

   In the only other actions of he day, a company of the 2nd Battalion, 1st 
Infantry, commanded by CPT Jose R. Feliciano (Baltimore, Md) killed two 
evading VC.  A company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry commanded by CPT 
James F. Humphries (Pacific Grove, Calif) called artillery on two VC, 
killing one. 
   In other Wheeler/Wallowa Operation action near Tam Ky elements of 
Americal's 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported killing seven VC. 
   A troop of the 1st Cavalry was responsible for four of the Viet Cong 
killed as cavalrymen conducted a reconnaissance mission seven miles 
northwest of Tam Ky.  "C" Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry flying in 
support of the troop recorded VC kills. 
   "Jungle Warriors" of Americal's 11th Brigade killed ten VC, detained 14 
suspects and captured 13 weapons in action in the Duc Pho and Operation 
Muscatine areas yesterday. 
   Infantrymen of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry encountered an  estimated 

50 VC in bunkers and tunnels late yesterday.  Two separate contacts resulted 
in nine enemy killed, ten suspects detained and 11 weapons captured. 
   Action 13 miles northwest of Duc Pho began late Sunday for the company of 
the "Always First" Battalion commanded by CPT Robert Dickson (Decatur, Ga). 
 As the unit moved to a night position, they received small arms and 
automatic weapons fire.  The company returned fire with negative results.  
Yesterday morning the company again received enemy fire and detained five 
suspects in the troublesome area.  One of the suspects told the company that 
there was a large number of VC in the area and five weapons were hidden 
nearby. 



 

(Continued Page 2 Column 1) 
 
A force commanded by Cpt Michael Haymes (Columbus, GA) engaged three VC 
killing one and detaining two.  Three weapons--a K-44 and two M-1 rifles 
were also captured.  The unit continued to search the area and come upon the 
bunkers and tunnels.  The ensuing firefight lasted over an hour and the 
"Warriors" pushed close enough to throw hand grenades into the enemy 
positions.  When contact broke eight enemy were dead, two had been detained 
and five K-44s, two carbines, and a BAR were captured.  One other suspect 
was detained for questioning north of Duc Pho. 
   One evading VC was killed in the morning five miles southeast of Duc Pho 
by a company of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry.  The "Syke's Regulars" 
unit led by CPT Sario Caravalho (Ewa Beach, Ha) also captured a Walther P-38 
pistol.   

   Four suspects were detained in the Operation Muscatine area yesterday.  A 
company from the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry found and evacuated 3,000 
pounds of rice. 
   A reconnaissance helicopter from "Primo Aviation Limited", the brigade's 
aviation section, spotted ammunition cans and other camouflaged field 
equipment ten miles northwest of Duc Pho.  Automatic weapons fire and 
grenades were used to destroy the enemy cache. 
   One enemy soldier was killed in Americal's 198th Brigade area yesterday 
during light and scattered activity. 
   The command and control ship of the 1st Battalion, 46th Infantry spotted 
two VC seven miles west of Chu Lai and killed one. 
   Civic action soldiers of the "Brave and Bold" treated 367 Vietnamese; 
during two area medical visits yesterday. 
   Americal's 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,338 sorties, carried 1,413 

combat troops and hauled 183 tons of cargo in support of the division 
yesterday. 
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Charlie Brown cartoon strip.  Linus is laying down watching TV.  Snoopy 
becomes interested and climbs over the head of Linus, sits on his stomach,  
then lays down on the stomach of Linus.  After Snoopy leaves, Linus says, " 

Fortunately those dog food commercials don't come on too often. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
 
Cloudy Thursday morning becoming partly cloudy in the afternoon.  Winds 
southeasterly at 10 knots per hour.  High Thursday 90.  Low Thursday night 
73. 
 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL - IO)-- A lull in fighting was reported by Americal 
forces yesterday as division units recorded 14 Viet Cong killed and two 
individual weapons captured.  Two Americal soldiers were killed and 19 
evacuated for treatment.   
   PSYOPS aircraft dropped 3.5 million leaflets throughout the division 

yesterday.  Eleven tactical air strikes were flown in support of Americal 
forces resulting in four structures, 16 automatic weapons positions 
destroyed and 20 meters of trench opened-up 
  Enemy activity tapered off yesterday as elements of Americal's 196th 
Brigade killed five VC throughout their area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa.  
In two MEDCAPs yesterday "Charger" soldiers treated 288 Vietnamese. 
   A company of the 3d Battalion, 21st Infantry commanded by CPT Cecil H. 
Oxford (Corpus Christi, Tex.) killed one VC who was carrying an M-26 hand 
grenade and some documents.  Another company of the "Gimlets" led by CPT 
Dennis A. Leach (Fairmont, Minn.) destroyed an automatic weapons position 
and 30 meters of trench. 
   An Americal Long Range Reconnaissance Patrol killed one VC after 
receiving automatic weapons fire and another patrol called in artillery to 
account for another kill.  An observation aircraft spotted an enemy position 

and called for artillery which accounted for one kill.  "C" Troop 7th 
Squadron, 17th Cavalry was responsible for one VC kill while flying in 
general support of ground units. 
   Americal's 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry recorded five enemy kills in 
Operation Wheeler/Wallowa near Tam Ky yesterday. 
   A troop of the 1st Cavalry on a Search and destroy mission 12 miles 
northeast of Tam Ky killed one VC and "C" Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th 
Cavalry's gunships killed the other four while flying in close support of 
the troop. 
   In Americal's 198th Brigade area of operations a company of the 1st 
Battalion, 52nd Infantry set a hasty ambush and killed two VC.  While 
searching the area the discovered one M-1 rifle and several hand grenades.  
They also captured a small amount of enemy medical supplies earlier in the 
day. 
   MEDCAP teams of the "Brave and Bold" treated 289 Vietnamese yesterday. 

   Americal's 11th Brigade soldiers recorded two enemy killed, 31 suspects 
detained and one weapon captured during operations yesterday. 
   An aerial reconnaissance helicopter of the brigade's Primo Aviation 
Limited", piloted by CW-3 Gil Honda (Honolulu, Ha.), killed a VC in the 
evening while returning from a mission two miles north of Mo Duc.  The Viet 
Cong's M-1 carbine along with several hand grenades and assorted web gear 
were captured. 



 

   The "Jungle Warriors'" other kill occurred in the morning with a 3rd 
Brigade, 1st Infantry company engaged a VC 10 miles northwest of Duc Pho.  
The unit led by CPT Ronald Tumelson (Red Bluff, Calif) continued to search 
the area and detained 10 suspects.  Sixteen additional suspects were also 
apprehended by the "Always First" Battalion, and five punji pits were 
destroyed. 
   Five more suspects were detained by brigade elements in the Duc Pho and 
Operation Muscatine areas. 
   The 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,020 sorties, carried 2,394 combat 
troops and hauled 969 tons of cargo in support of the Americal Division 
yesterday. 
                     Next page 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------

CONGRATULATORY MESSAGE  
FROM GENERAL WESTMORELAND 
   Operation Muscatine contact northeast of Quang Ngai city on 16 March 
dealt enemy heavy blow.  Congratulations to officers and men of C/1/20 Inf 
and B/4/3 Inf for outstanding action. 
 
       RESIDENT COURSES 
   The Americal Division Education Center will again offer residence credit 
courses from the University of Maryland.  There will be two three credit 
hour courses in Term 4:  Anthropology 1, Introduction to Anthropology and 
History 22, History of the United States from 1865 to present.  The term 
will run from 1 April to 25 May.  Registration will be 25-30 March.  Space 
will be limited and names are now being accepted.  Contact the Americal 
Education Center today.  Bldg An-2, Tel. Chu Lai 2311). 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
   ALL        THE          NEWS       THAT 
       FITS         WE         PRINT. 
 
      ----------------AMERICAL NEWS SHEET--------------------- 
          MG S.W. Koster, Commanding General 
               LTC Patrick H. Dionne, IO 
 
         Telephone: Chu Lai 3212 or 2414 This News Sheet is published daily 
under the supervision of the IO, Americal Division as an authorized Army 
Publication.  This News Sheet is solely for Personnel in the Americal 
Division and may not be duplicated or released to the news media. 
 
Charlie Brown cartoon strip.  Snoopy makes Charlie set up his food in front 

of the TV, so Snoopy can watch TV while he eats. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
  Partly cloudy to fair Friday.  Winds from the southeast at 5-15 knots per 
hour.  High Friday 88.  Low Friday night 73. 
 

AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO) – Heavy fighting was reported by Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa forces north of Chu Lai yesterday.  The Americal units 
killed 111 Viet Cong and captured four individual and one crew-served 
weapons.  Enemy activity tapered off in other parts of the division as 
division units reported killing two VC and one NVA and capturing three 

individual weapons.  In fighting throughout Americal’s area of southern I   
Corps three soldiers were killed and six wounded and evacuated for 
treatment. 
   An Americal multi-battalion force participating in Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa fought enemy forces throughout the day in an area 25 miles 
northwest of here.  
   The heaviest fighting occurred late in the afternoon when Americal forces 
received heavy recoilless rifle, automatic weapons and small arms fire.  AT 
approximately 7 p.m., when the enemy broke contact, elements of the 1st 
Squadron, 1st Cavalry, the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry and supporting 
gunships from “C” Troop 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry had killed 131 Viet Cong. 
As darkness set in Naval gunfire was called in on the VC position along the 
coast. 
   Americal’s 196th Brigade killed two enemy and captured two weapons 

throughout their area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa yesterday. 
   A 3d Battalion, 21st Infantry company led by CPT Dennis A. Leach 
(Fairmont, Minn.) killed one NVA and captured one AK-47 along with a small 
amount of documents.  Other “Charger” action saw a company of the 1st 
Battalion, 6th Infantry commanded by CPT Garland L. Reeves (Coolidge, Arz.) 
kill one evading VC.  A company of the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry led by 
CPT Larry r. Byers (Des Moines, Wash.) discovered a K-44 rifle in a cave. 
   Eight tactical air strikes were flown in the 196th area of operations 
yesterday. 
   Two “Primo Aviation Limited” helicopters on a morning visual 
reconnaissance mission killed an evading VC to account for Americal’s 11th 
Brigade’s only kill of the day.  Pilots 1LT Jeffrey Howard (Augusta, Ga) and 
CW-3 Gil Honda (Honolulu, Ha.) were flying their observation aircrafts three 
miles southeast of Duc Pho when they observed the VC taking evasive action. 
   A group of Vietnamese children earned some pocket money yesterday by 

turning over a weapon and ammunition to soldiers of “E” Troop, 1st Cavalry 
13 miles northwest of Duc Pho.  The munition included an M-72 LAW, one M-79 
round and an M-60 round. 
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   A company of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry found a number of VC 
propaganda documents aimed at U.S. troops 11 miles northwest of Quang Ngai. 
 Other activities in Operation Muscatine saw brigade infantrymen detain two 
suspects and destroy one punji pit.  Five suspects were apprehended in the 
Duc Pho area yesterday.   
   Cooperation was the keynote yesterday as medics of Americal’s 198th 
Brigade inoculated 650 Vietnamese villagers yesterday.  The vaccine was 
supplied by the Vietnamese government and the entire operation took only two 
hours.  Other MEDCAPs in the area yesterday brought the total to 1,468 
Vietnamese treated. 
 
(Comment: It is likely there was a second page; but it is not certain there 
would have been a second page to this issue). 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
 
Partly cloudy Saturday with little change.  Winds variable at 5-10 knots per 
hour.  High Saturday 95.  Low Saturday 73. 
 
AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL - IO)-- Operation Wheeler/Wallowa's enemy body count 

surged over the 7,000 mark yesterday as Americal Forces killed 137 Viet Cong 
and captured 28 weapons in heavy fighting approximately 25 miles northwest 
of Chu Lai.  Operation Wheeler/Wallowa which began as two separate 
offensives in the early fall were combined on Nov. 11, 1967.  Americal 
forces are conducting the operation in the northern part of Quang Tin 
Province and the southern portion of Quang Nam Province.  As of yesterday 
3,335 NVA soldiers and 3,806 Viet Cong have been killed.  There have been 
1,089 individual weapons and 238 crew served weapons captured.  Americal 
forces have suffered 521 soldiers killed in the six month old offensive. 
   Besides the 137 Viet Cong killed by Operation Wheeler/Wallowa forces 
yesterday another Americal element reported three VC kills.  Nineteen 
infantrymen were wounded and evacuated as a result of yesterday's fighting. 
   The village of Ap Bon (1) approximately three miles northeast of LZ Baldy 
was the scene of heavy fighting yesterday in which 112 VC were killed and 26 

weapons were captured.   The opposing forces consisted of a heavily armed 
and well dug-in fortified enemy force and elements of the 1st Battalion, 6th 
Infantry and supporting APCs from "F" Troop, 17th Cavalry. 
   The time was mid-afternoon and "Charlie" was ready to spring his surprise 
ambush.   As elements of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry entered the village 
on a cordon and search operation, the main force VC unit opened up with 
small arms fire and grenades.  The action sharpened as the enemy poured in 
RPG and heavy machine gun fire.  The Americal forces reacted quickly and 
effectively and fought the enemy until 7:30 p.m. when contact broke.  The 
APCs from "F" Troop, 17th Cavalry using their superior fire power killed 50 
of the enemy.  A platoon of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry led by 2LT 
Richard A. Arrington had accounted for 45 of the kills and a reconnaissance 
element of the "Regulars" led by Thomas Bradbury had recorded 17 kills.  The 
14 crew-served weapons captured included nine RPGs, one RPD, one Chicom 
machine gun and three recoilless rifles. 

   The 12 individual weapons were six AK-47s, four rifles, one SKS and an M-
1 carbine. 
    Elsewhere in the 196th area of Operation Wheeler/Wallowa, "Charger" 
elements killed 10 enemy soldiers and detained 11 suspects. 
   A company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry commanded by CPT Robert D. 
Leinen, Sr. (Auburn, N.Y.) killed one VC in a tunnel.  The tunnel contained 
two M-26 hand grenades, one Chicom hand grenade, one 60mm mortar base plate 
and an NVA shirt.  The company also detained six suspects.  "F" Troop, 17th 
Cavalry operating in the same area killed two VC, captured one K-44 and 
detained four suspects. 



   In other action yesterday a reconnaissance platoon of the 3d Battalion, 

21st Infantry found a small enemy communications cache hidden in a hut.  One 
RPG rocket launcher and 500 rounds of linked 7.62 ammunition were also 
discovered in the hut. 
   A company of the 4th Battalion, 21st Infantry found a small enemy 
communications cache hidden in a hut.  One RPG rocket launcher and 500 
rounds of linked 7.62 ammunition were also discovered in the hut. 
   A company of the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry commanded by CPT Daniel R. 
Mellon (Fairbanks, Alaska) killed two more VC from an ambush site.  Another 
company of the battalion led by CPT Larry R. Byers (Des Moines, Wash) found 
the body of a VC killed by artillery. 
   A gunship from "C" Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry killed one VC while 
flying in general support of the 196th ground elements. 
    A reconnaissance platoon of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry killed one 
VC carrying a gas mask, a VC pack and some documents.  Another company of 

the "Syke's Regulars" detained one suspect who was evacuated for 
questioning. 
(Above one or both units involved elements of A Company 1/20).  
   In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action Americal's 1st Squadron, 1st 
Cavalry and supporting gunships met scattered enemy resistance yesterday in 
an area seven miles northeast of Thang Binh where 111 VC were killed 
Wednesday.  Yesterday the 1st Cavalry units and gunships from "C" Troop, 7th 
 Squadron, 17th Cavalry killed 15 VC as they continued operations in the 
area. 
    Naval gunfire and air strikes were called in on suspected enemy 
locations Wednesday night.  Yesterday morning the Americal forces went into 
police the battlefield and began a sweeping opera-    
   (Continued Page 2 Column 1 
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tion to the north and east.  Throughout the day sniper and light small arms 
fire was reported.  By dusk the 1st Cavalry units had recorded three VC 
kills.  "C" Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry gunships were responsible for 
12 of the day's enemy body count as they flew close support and screening 
missions to back up the ground units. 
   Three VC were killed yesterday by Americal's 11th Brigade in action in 
Operation Muscatine and in the Duc Pho area.  The "Jungle Warriors" also 
detained four suspects for questioning. 
   A "Shark" gunship from the 174th Aviation Company killed an enemy soldier 
in the morning while flying support for a combat assault four miles north of 
Quang Ngai.  The VC was carrying a pack, an M-26 hand grenade, and 

documents. 
   The brigade's command and control ship was responsible for a VC kill in 
the afternoon 10 miles southeast of Quang Ngai.  The aircraft went in to 
evacuate the enemy soldier who appeared to be wounded.  As the helicopter 
touched down, the soldier hurled a grenade which bounced off the side of the 
aircraft and killed the VC. 
   A VC detainee led a unit of the 11th Brigade to a weapons cache.  When he 
opened the entrance to the cache, an explosion occurred, killing. 
   A company from Task Force Barker found and destroyed eight hand grenades 
and a 60mm mortar round during operations 11 miles northeast of Quang Ngai. 
   Light enemy activity was reported yesterday in Americal' 198th Brigade 
area near Chu Lai and no enemy were killed. 
    Civic action soldiers and medics of the "Brave and Bold" Brigade treated 
558 Vietnamese in area medical visits yesterday. 

     
SNOOPY 
 Charlie Brown reads a document to Lucy.  Snoopy's ears are raised showing 
his attention.  Charlie says, "$120 million a year is spent on medical care 
for dogs." 
   Lucy says, "I don't believe it.". 
   Charlie shows Lucy the article and says, "It says so right here." 
   Lucy exclaims, "$120 million a year JUST FOR DOGS!!". 
   Again Lucy goes on, "ON DOGS!! JUST DOGS!!". 
   Finally Snoopy walks off upset by Lucy's comments. 
   Snoopy is laying on top of his dog house contemplating, "Why do they a 
   person feel so guilty?"   SCHULTZ 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
  Partly cloudy Saturday with little change.  Winds variable at 5-10 Knots 
per hour.  High Sunday 95.  Low Saturday night 73. 
 

AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO) – Americal forces reported the tempo of action 

slackened yesterday as division units killed 18 Viet Cong and captured seven 
individual and three crew-served weapons.  Eight Americal soldiers were 
wounded and evacuated in the day’s fighting throughout southern I Corps. 
   Americal’s Operation Wheeler/Wallowa units of the 1st Squadron, 1st 

Cavalry continued yesterday to sweep an area approximately seven miles 
northwest of Thang Binh.  Ten VC were reported killed throughout the day’s 
operations. 
   Supporting gunships from “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry accounted 
for seven of the kills.  A troop of the 1st Cavalry killed two VC and a 
company of the 1st Battalion, 20th Infantry killed one as they reported 
scattered sniper fire throughout the day. 
   Operation Wheeler/Wallowa forces of Americal’s 196th Brigade discovered 
the bodies of three more VC that were killed in Thursday’s heavy contact 
northeast of LZ Baldy and captured six individual and three crew-served 
weapons.  The total for the battle now stands at 115 enemy killed by units 
of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry and supporting APCs from “F” Troop, 17th 
Cavalry. 
   Units of the “Regulars” discovered the bodies in to locations.  The 

weapons were found near the body of a dead VC in a tunnel.  the weapons 
included three RPG-7s, one machine gun, one BAR, two AK-47s, one M-79 and an 
M-1 rifle. 
   Gunships from the 71st Aviation Company, “Firebirds”, on a fire fly 
mission sank five loaded VC sampans late Thursday night.  There were two 
tactical air strikes flown in support of the 196th yesterday resulting in 12 
fortified structures destroyed. 
   “Jungle Warriors” of Americal’s 11th Brigade killed five VC, detained six 
suspects and captured one primitive weapon in the Duc Pho area yesterday.  
In the Operation Muscatine area, units from Task Force Barker found and 
destroyed five booby-traps. 
   Companies of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry accounted for all the 
Brigade’s kills.  CPT Joe Rhinehart’s (Canton, N.C.), unit killed two VC 
three miles northwest of Duc Pho.  The company continued to search the area 
and discovered a cross-bow.  Another company led by CPT Robert Dickson 

(Decatur, Ga), killed two the enemy four miles north of Duc Pho.  the unit 
also detained three suspects.  The “Always First“ reconnaissance platoon led 
by 1LT John P. Nolan (Hopkinsville, Ky), killed an enemy soldier two miles 
north of Duc Pho. 
   Two suspects were apprehended by infantrymen of the 2nd Battalion, 35th 
Infantry operating south of Duc Pho yesterday.  “War Lords” of the 123rd 
Aviation Company [B Company 123rd Avn. Battalion] also detained a suspect.  
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   Americal’s 198th Brigade detained seven suspects and captured five 
bangaolor torpedoes south of Chu Lai yesterday. 
   “Brave and Bold” soldiers treated 308 Vietnamese in area medical visits 
yesterday. 
   The 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,173 sorties, carried 1,354 combat 
troops and hauled 458 tons of cargo in support of the Americal Division 
yesterday. 
   For the week ending 21 March, the Americal Province Emergency 
Coordinating Committee provided 4,900 gallons of milk and hauled 61,250 
pounds of flour to several hamlets in Quang Tin Province.  The committee 
also provided a hamlet in Quang Ngai province with 24,000 pounds of flour. 
   Americal forces captured 14,000 pounds of enemy rice last week and 
returned it to the GVN control t be used to feed refugees. 

   Ninety-five bags of cement were delivered to a refugee hamlet in Quang 
Tin Province.  The cement will be used to repair homes damaged by VC 
attacks.  One thousand board feet of lumber was provided to rebuild the 
Thang Binh High School which was partially destroyed during the VC attacks. 
All recovery activities are coordinated with Province authorities. 
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WEATHER REPORT 
  Partly cloudy to fair Monday.  No significant change foreseen.  Winds from 
the southeast at 10 knots gusting to 20 knots.  High Monday 93.  Low Monday 
night 73. 
 

AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO)—The Americal Division accounted for 17 Viet Cong 
killed in small scale contacts throughout southern I Corps yesterday.  
Operation Wheeler/Wallow forces killed 16 VC and Operation Muscatine 
infantrymen reported the other enemy kill.  One Americal soldier was killed 

and five wounded and evacuated for treatment. 
   Small unit size contacts were reported by elements of Americal’s 196th 
Brigade yesterday.  “Charger” soldiers killed nine VC in scattered action. 
   A company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry commanded by CPT Dan E. 
Prather (Lubbock, Tex) killed five VC in two separate engagements.  Another 
“Regulars” Company led by CPT Robert D. Leinen Sr. (Auburn, N.Y.) operating 
near LZ Baldy killed one VC. 
   Other ground action saw a company of the 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry led 
by CPT Cecil H. Oxford (Corpus Christi, Tex) call for artillery from the 3rd 
Battalion, 82nd Artillery on a small group of VC, killing two.  A unit of 
the 2nd Battalion, 1st Infantry was responsible for the remaining kill. 
   Two tactical air strikes were flown in support of the 196th ground units 
yesterday.  The missions accounted for 17 fortified structures destroyed. 
   In the Operation Wheeler/Wallowa area northeast of Thang Binh elements of 

Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry reported a body count of seven VC. 
   Gunships from “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry accounted for six of 
the kills and a troop of the 1st Cavalry discovered the body of a VC that 
had been killed by an air strike. 
   “Jungle Warriors” of Americal’s 11th Brigade killed one VC in Operation 
Muscatine yesterday.  Eleven suspects were detained throughout the 11th’s 
area of operations.   
   A company of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry commanded by CPT John A. 
Gonzalez (Queens Village, N.Y.) recorded the kill eight miles northwest of 
Quang Ngai.  Other activities in the Operation Muscatine area netted two 
suspects detained and the destruction of a 300 foot tunnel and two booby 
traps. 
   “Warrior” infantrymen in the Duc Pho area detained nine suspects for 
questioning. 
   Action was scattered in Americal’s 198th Brigade area yesterday and no 

enemy kills were reported. 
   The 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,438 sorties, carried 2,669 combat 
troops and hauled 282 tons of cargo in support of Americal units yesterday. 
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CONGRATULATORY MESSAGES  
FROM GENERAL WESTMORELAND 

 
   Hearty congratulations to 1/6 Inf and “F” Troop, 17th Cav for their 
defeat of enemy forces 7 kilometers south of Hoi An on 21 Mar.  Total of 112 
enemy casualties with 12 individual weapons and 14 crew-served weapons 
seized indicate well planned and executed blow to the enemy.  Keep it up!  
--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
   Contacts of the 1/1 Armored Cav and 1/20 Inf between Tam Ky and Hoi An on 
20 March were outstanding.  Destruction of 13 enemy sampans and 86 enemy 
casualties deserving of congratulations to all. 
 

WESTMORELAND TO BE APPOINTED  
TO CHIEF OF STAFF OF THE US ARMY 

 
   SAIGON (UPI) – General Westmoreland says he’s honored to be appointed 
Chief of Staff of the U.S. Army, but sorry to leave Vietnam.  Westmoreland’s 
statement was issued nine hours after President Johnson announced the new 
appointment at a Washington news conference.  Westmoreland takes over July 
second when General Harold Johnson retires. 
   The Vietnam commander has come under criticism recently in Congress.  
However, the President gave no indication that the General is being 
reassigned because of any dissatisfaction with his performance.  At the same 
time, the re-assignment came as no surprise to Pentagon insiders.  Top 
officials had been expecting the move for more than a year. 
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WEATHER REPORT 
  Cloudy Wednesday morning becoming partly cloudy in the afternoon.  Winds 
from the north at 5-10 knots per hour.  High Wednesday 88.  Low Wednesday 
night 71.  
 

AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO) — In yesterday’s fighting Americal forces killed 29 
enemy soldiers and captured seven individual weapons.  Division units 
reported three soldiers killed and nine wounded and evacuated for treatment. 
   Elements of Americal’s 196th Brigade killed 13 enemy throughout their 

area of Operation Wheeler/Wallow yesterday. 
  A 3d Battalion, 21st Infantry company commanded by CPT Dennis A. Leach 
(Fairmont, Minn.) killed one evading Viet Cong.  Another company of the 
“Gimlets” led by CPT James F. Humphries (Pacific Grove, Calif.) killed one 
VC. 
   Members of a company of the 2d Battalion, 1st Infantry led by 1LT Douglas 
J. Greenlaw (Michigan City, Ind.) while on a searching operation killed one 
VC and captured three packs, three AK-47 magazines, documents and a small 
amount of medical supplies.  The command and control ship of the 2d 
Battalion, 1st Infantry killed three VC. 
   In other “Charger” action “F” Troop, 17th Cavalry led by CPT Richard N. 
Davis (San Antonio, Tex.) killed three VC and a unit of the 4th Battalion, 
31st Infantry accounted for one enemy kill. 
   In air-to-ground action scout ships from “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th 

Cavalry killed two VC while flying general support of the “Chargers”.  A 
“Firebird” gunship from the 71st Aviation Company killed one VC. 
   A combined infantry and air cavalry operation four miles east of Than 
Ginh paid off for elements of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry 
yesterday.  The combined forces accounted for nine VC kills in the Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa area. 
   Two scout helicopters from “C” Troop 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry accounted 
for eight of the kills.  CPT George R. Briggs (Freeport, Maine) and WO1 
Harold H. Glaze (Miami, Fla.), are commanders of the aircraft. 
   A platoon of the 1st Cavalry led by SSG John W. Ramsey (Radcliffe, Ky) 
killed an enemy sniper as the operation began early in the morning. 
   Americal’s 11th Brigade infantrymen killed seven enemy, detained four 
suspects, captured seven individual weapons in action around Duc Pho and in 
Operation Muscatine yesterday. 
   Ambush patrols from a company of the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry late 

Sunday night netted two VC kills and the capture of two weapons.  the units 
in two locations killed the VC northwest of Duc Pho.  The company commanded 
by CPT Ronald Tumelson (Red Bluff, Calif) also killed an enemy soldier in 
the same area yesterday.  
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   An explosion in a hedgerow three miles north of Duc Pho killed a VC who 
was apparently retrieving weapons from a spider hole.  A company of the 
“Always First” Battalion discovered the enemy body.  The weapons included 
two K-44s, two .30 caliber carbines and a BAR.  Three hand grenades, two 
bayonets and assorted magazines and field equipment were also discovered.  
The infantry unit commanded by CPT Joe Rhinehart (Canton, N.C.) killed two 
VC and detained four suspects in two separate contacts. 
   An Air Force observation plane spotted a VC in the morning who attempted 
to evade into a stream.  A squad-size force from Task Force Barker moved 
into the (Continued Page 2 Column 1) area five miles northeast of Quang Ngai 
and engaged and killed the enemy.  In other activity in the Operation 
Muscatine area a company of the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry found and 
destroyed four tunnels eight miles northwest of Quang Ngai. 

   Americal’s 198th Brigade captured one bangalore torpedo, one Chicom 
grenade and one homemade grenade in operations south of Chu Lai yesterday. 
   One MEDCAP by “Brave and Bold” soldiers resulted in the treatment of 220 
Vietnamese yesterday. 
   The 14th Aviation Battalion flew 1,186 sorties, carried 1,417 combat 
troops and hauled 201 tons of cargo in support of the Americal Division 
yesterday. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
  Partly cloudy Friday with little change expected.  Winds variable at 10 
knots per hour.  High Friday 90.  Low Friday night 73. 
 

AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO) — Americal’s Operation Wheeler/Wallowa forces saw 
most of the action yesterday as they reported 17 enemy killed and three 
individual weapons captured.  In Quang Ngai Province 11th Brigade 
infantrymen killed six enemy in Operation Muscatine and one VC in the Duc 
Pho area yesterday.  Americal units reported two soldiers killed and one 

wounded and evacuated for further medical care. 
   Lieutenant General Robert E. Cushman Jr., Commanding General III MAF, 
sent his “heartiest congratulations” to the Americal command for their 
overall accomplishments in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa to date.  He went on to 
state, “The operation has been one of the most significant in accounting for 
enemy dead in I Corps.  Aggressive spirit, bold initiative and able 
leadership have been the hallmark of the Americal division since its 
formation in Vietnam.” In his message h asked to please convey to all 
Wheeler/Wallowa units “a well done and keep up the good work.” 
   A company of the 3d Battalion, 21st Infantry led by CPT Robert Corrigan 
Jr. (Arlington, Va.) found and evacuated four tons of rice.  Another 
“Gimlets” company commanded by CPT Dennis A. Leach (Fairmont, Minn.) killed 
one VC and captured one K-44, two pistol belts and documents.  A 
reconnaissance platoon from the battalion killed one NVA and captured one M-

1 carbine, an M-26 grenade and documents. 
   A 2d Battalion, 1st Infantry company led by CPT John F. Connolly (Saugus, 
Mass.) killed one VC while on a searching operation.  An observation post 
from the battalion accounted for one VC kill.  In a late report a company of 
the 4th Battalion, 31st Infantry was credited with one VC kill and the 
capture of an AK-47 rifle. 
   In other “Charger” action a 1st Battalion 6th Infantry company commanded 
by CPT John D. Murtado (Sanger, Calif.) killed one Viet Cong and captured 
three M-26 hand grenades.  Another “Regulars” company led by CPT Dan E. 
Prather (Lubbock, Tex.) killed one VC and detained one suspect. 
   In air action “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry scout ships killed 
one VC who was evading their aircraft.  Two tactical air strikes were flown 
in support of the 196th and resulted in four structures and one bunker 
destroyed. 
   In other Operation Wheeler/Wallowa action Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st 

Cavalry accounted for nine VC kills in the action around Tam Ky yesterday. 
   A troop of the 1st Cavalry in their night defensive position was attacked 
by an estimated VC platoon.  The cavalrymen reacted quickly to the attackers 
and killed five.  Scout ships of “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry 
killed four VC in scattered contacts north of Tam Ky yesterday.  



Volume 1 No. 343 Americal Daily New Sheet Thursday March 28, 1968 
 
   “Jungle Warriors” of Americal’s 11th Brigade recorded seven enemy killed 
and seven detained in action yesterday. 
   A company of the 3d Battalion, 1st Infantry commanded by CPT Ronald 
Tumelson (Red Bluff, Calif.) conducted a combat assault into an area six 
miles north (Continued Page 2 Column 1) of Duc Pho.  the unit killed one VC 
and found two fortified tunnels.  Three suspects were detained by the 
“Always First” Battalion yesterday. 
   In Operation Muscatine a Task Force Barker company swept through an area 
four miles northeast of Quang Ngai and killed one VC and apprehended three 
suspects.  A company of the 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry engaged and killed 
five VC southeast of Binh Son late last night.  One suspect was detained by 
the battalion yesterday. 
   Americal’s 198th Brigade reported scattered activity yesterday as no 

enemy kills were reported. 
 

CONGRATULATORY MESSAGE  
FROM LIEUTENANT GENERAL CUSHMAN 

 
   Heartiest congratulations to your entire command for the overall 
accomplishments in Operation Wheeler/Wallowa to date.  This operation has 
been one of the most significant in accounting for enemy dead in I Corps.  
Aggressive spirit, bold initiative and able leadership have been the 
hallmark of the Americal Division since its formation in the Republic of 
Vietnam.  Please convey to all Wheeler/Wallow units a job well done.  Keep 
up the good work.  Lieutenant General Cushman sends. 
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MIRACLE WEATHER REPORT 
  Continued clear to partly cloudy through Saturday.  Winds Southeasterly at 
10-15 knots per hour.  Saturday’s high 94.  Low Saturday night 74. 
 

AMERICAL DIVISION NEWS 
 
   CHU LAI (AMERICAL-IO) — Americal Division forces operating throughout 
southern I Corps reported killing 32 Viet Cong and one NVA in fighting 
yesterday.  U.S. forces sustained four infantrymen killed and two soldiers 
wounded and evacuated for medical treatment in yesterday’s fighting. 
   Elements of Americal’s 196th Brigade killed 16 enemy and captured two 

weapons in contacts throughout the “Chargers” area of Operation 
Wheeler/Wallowa. 
   A 3rd Battalion, 21st Infantry company led by CPT James F. Humphries 
(Pacific Grove, Calif), killed ten Viet Cong, detained one suspect and 
captured one AK-47 and one K-44 rifle.  A reconnaissance platoon of the 
battalion killed two VC in action late yesterday afternoon. 
   A company of the 1st Battalion, 6th Infantry commanded by CPT James T. 
Price (Fayetteville, N.C.), detained one suspect and evacuated 3,200 pounds 
of rice. 
   Two kills were credited to “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry who 
were flying in support of the brigade.  The enemy was killed while 
attempting to evade the gunships. 
   An Americal Division Long Range Reconnaissance Patrol killed one NVA and 
apprehended one suspect. 

   A company of the 4th Bn., 31st Inf. on a search and destroy mission, 
killed one Viet cong and captured 11 VC packs, two entrenching tools and 
one VC helmet. 
   Elements of Americal’s 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry operating in the 
Operation Wheeler/Wallowa area reported killing 13 enemy yesterday. 
   “C” Troop, 1st Squadron, 1st Cavalry operating west of Tam Ky 
encountered an enemy force of unknown size.  After a brief firefight, the 
APC’s accounted for five enemy kills. 
   Gunships of “C” Troop, 7th Squadron, 17th Cavalry reported killing eight 
enemy in scattered action throughout Quang Tin Province. 
   Two separate contacts resulted in three Viet Cong killed yesterday in 
the Americal’s 11th Brigade area of operations. 
   A company from the 3rd Battalion, 1st Infantry’s “Always First”, 
commanded by CPT Joe Rhinehart (Canton, N.C.), encountered seven Viet Cong. 
 After the enemy had withdrawn following a brief firefight, the infantrymen 

discovered one enemy body.  Later, the “Always First” company detained 10 
suspects. 
   A 4th Battalion, 3rd Infantry company found four artillery rounds and 
150 rounds of small arms ammunition in the eastern portion of Operation 
Muscatine.  Later, the Task Force Barker company engaged two Viet Cong, 
killing both.  
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   Ground action was light yesterday as Americal’s “Brave and Bold” 198th 
Brigade reported killing one Viet Cong north of Chu Lai.  The enemy kill 
was credited to artillery fire.  A sweep of the area also uncovered an AK-
50 rifle. 
   Four hundred and forty-four Vietnamese were treated by MEDCAP’s that 
were carried on in the 198th area yesterday. 
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